BT . TR




o v

b ]

Dt i i RN <

-+ SR B AT 0t

Ll

AT AwE

(3

. T

B S



e T R




NO. 24-62

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING — WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 15, 1962

——————————

/OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A .M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 2504:

e —

2561:

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
(1) Consideration of the.oil allowable for Séptembér, 1962.

{2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
September, 1962, from ten prorated pools in Lea and
Eddy Counties, New Mexico, also consideration of tkre
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New
Mexico, for September, 1962.

(REHEARING)
Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc. for an amendment
the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico.

NOTICE
CASE 2504 has heen continued by the Commission to the
September 13, 1962 regular hearing, at 9 o'clock a.m.,
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New
Mexico. All parties who entered a formal appearance
have been notified of the continuation by certified mail.

—TTTT

{Continued) .

In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of the
Oil Conservation Commission to consider revising Rule 111,
Deviation Tests and Whipstocking. The Commission will < -

- sider the report and recommended rule of the Industry

Committee appointed by the Commission after the May, 1962
hearing. The proposed rule, as stated in the Committee
Regport, reads in its entirety as follows:

Rule 111. Deviation #¥ests and Directional Drilling

(a) Any well which is drilled or deepened with Rotary Tools
shall ke tested at reasonably frequent intervals not to
exceed 500 feet or at the next subsequent bit change to
determine the deviation from the vertical. A sworn notarized
tabulation cf all tests run shall be filed with Form C-105,
Well Record. When such deviation averages more than five
degrees in any 500 foot interval, the Commission may e
that a directicnal survey be run to establish the location
of the producing interval (s).
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Rule 111. Deviation Testis and Directional Drilling (Cont.)

The Commission, at_the réguest of an offset operator; -may — -
require any operator to make a directional survey of any well.
Said directional survey and all associated costs shall be at
the expense of the requesting party and shall be secured in
advance by a $5,000 indemnity bond posted with and approved
by the Commission. The requesting party may designate the
well survey company, and said survey shall be witnessed hy
the Commission.

(b) No well shall be intentionally deviated in a predeter-
mined direction without special permission from the COmndasion. 1
Permission to deviate toward the vertical to straighten. an ‘
excessively deviated well hore as defined in (a) above; or -
to sidetrack junk in the hole in an indeterminate direction
or toward the vertical; or to drill a relief well to control
a blow—out shall be obtalned from the appropriate Dlstrlct,
Office of the Ccmmission on Commission Form C-102 with copies
of said Form C-102 being furnished to all offset operators.
Permission to deviate a well in any other manner or for any
other reason will be granted only after notice and heqr;rg
Upon completion of any well that was deviated in a predeter-
mined direction, except toward the vertical, a Qirectionél
survey of the entire well bore must be run and filed with the
Commission. In additioen, all directional surveys run on any
v@ll that was 1ntentlonallf deviated in any manner for any
reason must be filed by the operator with the .Commission -
upon completion of the well. Prior tc the assignment of an
allowable, operator shall submit a sworn notarized statement
to the effect that all directional surveys run on th31Weil
CASE 2618: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for a revision of
Rule 314. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
‘revision of Rule 314 pertaining to the gathering, transporting.
and sale of drip to provide for the redefinition of drip also
to include condensate; to further regulate the transportation
of drip, as redefined; and to require the reporting of such
transportation on Forms C-110-2 and C-110-B.

have been filed. ¥
it

CASE 2503: Application of the 0Oil Conservation Commission, on its own
motion, to consider the establishment of minimum gas allow-
ables in the Blanco-Mesaverde, Rztec-Pictured Cliffs, Ballard-
Pictured Clifrs, Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs, South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs, and West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools, San
Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, hNew Mexico.




Docket No. 24362
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- ChEB 2815: ~gouthiepstern New HMexico nomenclature casé calling for an
: ordexr creating new pools and extending certain existing pools
in Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new oil pool for Montoya production, desigrated
as the North Justis-Montoya Pool, and described as:

Section 1: NW/4
(b) Create a new oil pool for Waddell production, designated
as the North Justis-Waddell Pool, and described as: :

‘ 24 ‘ 0N
Section 35: B8E/4

B T e T
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(¢} Extend the Allison-Pannsylvahian Pool to include:

TOINSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

_Bection 25: NW/4

B R O R

‘Section 4: NW/4 i
‘Section 8: SwW/4

(d) Extend the Blindbsy Pool to include:

ZWﬁSEIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: N/2

(e} Extend the South ci'ossfoads—Devonian Pool tc include:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 15: W/2

(f) EBExtend the Hobbs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 22: N/2 NW/4

(g9) Extend the Justis-Blinebry Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 1l: NE/4
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. _(h) _ Extend the North Justis-Blinebry Pool to include:

TOWNSBIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Bection 35: SW/4

{1) Extend the North Justis-Ellenburger Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: 8E/4 ‘ )

() BExtend the North Justis-Fusselman Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: 53/4

(k) Extend the North Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool to include:

'.I'MSHIP 25 SOUTH, RAKGE 37 EAST, NKMPM
Section 2: SE/4

(1) | Extend the Lea-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include: ‘
TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM ' l

Section 11: E/2
Section 12: All

(m) Extend the South I.aneéPennsylvanian Pool to include:

. TOWNSEIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: NW/4

(n} Extend the Medicine Rock-Pevonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: NW/4

(o) Extend the Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 21: SW/4

il -4

{r) Extend the East Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool to
include: '

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 17: NW/4
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-Aq) _Bxtend tHe Bawyer-San ‘Andres Gas Pool to ifclude: ?
TOWNSEIP 10 SOUTH, RAN 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: NE/4 S
(r) Exi:end the East ﬁeir-Blinebry Pool to include:

"TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Section 12: NW/é :
iqg/
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(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

(e)

RULE 314: GATHERING, TRANSPORTING, AND SALE OF DRIP OR COMDENSATE

(As proposed by E1 Paso Natural Gas Company)

For the purpose of this Rule, condensate is defined as

any liquid hydrocarbon which is produced at the wellhead
incidental to the production of gas well gas and separated
from the gas by conventional separation methods; drlp
includes condensate, as defined above, or any liquid hydro-
carbon incidentally accumulating in a gas gathering or
transportation system, or any mixture of such hydrocarhons.

The waste of drip is hereby prohibited when it is economlcally
feasible to salvage same. -

Transportation and sale of drip is hereby authorizéd provided
the provisions of this Rule are complied with and Commission
Form C-110 has been completed and filed in compliance with

the provisions of Statewide Rule 1109, :

Evéry person transportlng drip within the State of ‘New !exxcov
shall file Commission Form C-11Z in compliance with the
provisions of Statewide Rule 1111,

The owner during transportation and all persons transportlng
drip by truck or other vehicle shall make report of such
transportation on Commission Form C-110-A. Wwhen the owner
is also the transporter, the owner shall complete Sections

I and II of the Form, furnish one copy to the driver of the
vehicle and, when the trip has been completed, file one
completed copy with the Commission. When the owner is not
the transporter, the owner shall complete Section I of Form
C-110-A and deliver the Form to the transporter, whp shall
complete Section II of Form C-110-A and furnish the driver
of the vehicle with one copy and, when the trip has been
completed, file one completed copy with the Commission. The
driver of the vehicle shall complete Section ITII of Form
C-110-A. The person driving or operating a vehicle trans-
porting drip shall have in his possession a copy of Form
C-110-A signed by the owner aad transporter, or an authorized
agent, in the appropriate Section thereof, showing the name
and address of the owner, the source and destination of the
drip, the name and address of the owner of the vehicle, type
of vehicle, license number of vehicle, name and address of
driver of vehicle, quantity of drip transported, and date and
time and places loaded.

(Over)
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If the owner of said drip is not the producer thereof, each

and every operator of such truck or other vehicle shall have

in his possession, in addition to the above requirements,

a ccmpleted copy of Commission:Form C-110-B, signed and

certified by the producer and the purchaser of said drip, or

théir agents, in the appropriate Section thereof, showing the

name and address of the producer, the name and address of the ' 1
purchaser, the source of the er.p and the expiration date of |
the authority of the purchaser to transport drip from the 1
producer's system or other faclllty. Commiseion Form C-110-B ‘
shall be prepared in sufficient number by the purchaser. One 1
copy shall be retained by the producer, one copy by the purchaset.
one copy shall be filed by the ;purchaser . with the Commission, ’
and one copy shall be given to each vehlcle driver having

need thereof.

(£) Every gas transporter in the State of New Mexico shall, on
or before the first day of November of each year, file with
the COan.ss:.on maps of its entxre gas gathen.ng and trans-
portation systems within the State of New Mexico, locating
and identifying thereon each dr:.p trap and/or tank in said ’ |
systems, said maps to be accompanled by a report, on a form
prescribed by the Commission; show1ng the 'dispos:.tlon belnq
made of the drip from each of Such facilities.
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__— NEW MEXICO OIL CONSURVATION COMMISSION FORM C-110-A
. , SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO (As proposed by
DRIP TRANSPORTATION REPORT El Paso Hatural
Gas Company)
PRODUCER'S IDENTIFICATION NO. TICKET NO.
(To Be Inserted by Owner of an) .
1. NAME OF OWNER OF DRIP
" a. PRODUCED BY OWNER | i PURCHASED FROM PRODUCER

(Check one. If b. is checked, attach copy of Form 110-B showing transfer of title)

2. ADDRESS OF OWNER

3. SOURCE OFDRIP

4, DESTINATION
v (Name of Person and Physical Place to Which Delivery Authorized)

Ihereby certify that on this day of 19 I have authorized the -
below-named transporter to gather and transport to the above de.sunauon the quannty of drip
specified below and that I have authority to sell the same.

‘SECTION I Signature of Owner or Agent

1. NAME AND ADDRESS OF' OWNER OF VEHICLE . ,

2. TYPE OF VEHICLE 3. LICENSE NO. OF VEHICLE

4. NAME OF OWNERS AGENT ORDERING TRIP

5. DATE ORDERED |

6. FACILITIES TO BE SERVICED

'The undérsigned accepts drip for deliwie‘ry in accordance with the above directions,

sgcnON m Signature of Transporter-or Agent

1. NAME AND ADDRESS OF DRIVER

_ Source Gauge (Top) Gauge (Bottom) |Barrels | Date and Hour
F. _ W__ {F.__ Ik ___
Ft. I |Fu.__ In.___
Ft, ~'In. _ {Ft.___ Im
Ft.  Im. __ Fu.___ In_
Fr._ I iFt.__ In.
- Total

1 hexeby cértify that drip transported by me was obtained by me from the source described in
Section I and loaded as described in Section IIL

Signaturc : Driver

| -




FORM C-110-B

(As proposed by
‘ NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION commssmN  n
' SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ‘Gas Company)

DRIP SALE AND PURCHASE REPORT

' NAME OF PRODUCER

- ADDRESS OF PRODUCER

'SOURCE OF DRIP

' EXPIRATION DATE OF THIS AUTHORIZATION

: I certify that I have traneferfed title to the drip from the above source or sﬁurcés to the .
“below-named purchaser and he is hereby authorized to obtain drip from such ‘source or
sources until the expiration of this authorization.

Ptoduoe‘r

"NAME OF PURCHASER

 ADDRESS OF PURCHASER

I certify that I am the purchaser and owner of the drip from the source or sources
‘indicated above and am authorized to remove the same unt11 the expiration date set
out in Section I above, ‘

Purchaser
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OIL' LONSERVATION COMMISSIO
P. ©O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

’ 5 \
¥ A
AR
[ #
Juns 3%, 1962
Meager

C. 3. Dugmpwe, Boceay Mebil 3il Cosgemy, P. O. Jex 3468, Nehbs,

Sow Msxioe.
Yexy truly yours,
ks L. FOREER, SF.
Secretary-Divector
Lp/ix
ce: Mp. B M. inigprgon My 3, R willinohem
Rr. ¥, B. Bingad: e, . 3. Wilsen
nNe. J. B. Newhizk Br. Clark 5. Storms
Mx. Daniel 8. Rutterz Hr. Jos D. Ramey

K. C. J. Basupre
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P.O. BOX 871 ‘
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June 4, 1962

. ¢ J. ump:./ : |
mml 0il Company ~
7. S. Pox 2406

Bobbs, Bew Nexico

Dear lr. Beauprey:

I am enclosing copies of letters which I have
received from Humble 0il & Refining Company, Amexaiia
Petrelewm Corporstion, Shell Oil Company, Great Western
Drilling Compeny and Carper Drilling Company. These
letters indicate the willingness of each of theis
cospanies to sexve on the committee of vhich you have
been named chairman, and they designate the representatives
who will serve on the committes.

As soonr as I hear from Sinclair 0il & Gas Company,
I will forward the information to you.

- Very truly yours,
A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director

Enclosures

‘/
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‘wiL. CONSERVATION COMMISS

S
as
of
Case
and
- membexe
this
reotms of
coafarence
time.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

P.O. BOX 87t
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
at '
Very truly yours,

nay 23, 1962
e Je
ch’y of a
& study of ,
» in
chai sman
the first
se that
as well
avai

Mr. Uaniel 8. Kutter - Santa Fe, New Mexico

Mr. Joe Ramey - Hobbs, New Mexico

Secomy Mokil 0il Cowpamy
P. O. Dox 2406
Rodhbe, New Nexico
Attantion: NMr.
$
toe to
and
duty o
plm
nu

X am
Commi t
tests
Your
he the
u-

mu
AL ix
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L;TL CONSERVATION COMMIS
T 'p.o.BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ey 23, 1962

\Vi
|

Amexrada Petroleum Corporation
Sinclair Oil & Gas Company

Bumble O0il & Refining Cowmpany
Socony-Nobil 0i1 Company {(Chaizrman)
Great Weatern Drilling Company
Shell Oil Company

It will be the duty of the committee to make = thorough
study of the problem and to be prepared to present its
findings and recommendations at the hearing on August 15,
1962,

Mr. Nutter and Mr. Ramey of the Commission staff will work ]
with the committes. ”
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g_ L consenvxnbn coumséau
T T P o sdxaﬂ

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

May 23. 1962

Jmaxada Petroleum Corporation
P. 0. BDox 2040
Tuisa 2». Oklahoma

Attastinm. Me Bokh Sheiziig
Gentlemen:

On May 16, 1962, at the comclusion of testimony in Cmse 2561,
having to do with deviation tests and vhipstodking, a motion
was made to continue the case to August 15, 1962 °and in the
meantine to zppoint an industry committes te maks further
study of the matter. The motion was granted and the following
companies are hereby designated to serve on the committes:

Carper Prilling Company

Amsrads Petrolewm Cozporatien
Sinclair 0il & Gas Company

Humble 04l & l.ﬂ.niw Company ‘
Socony-Robil 0il Company (Chairman)
Great Western Drilling Company
Shell 0il Company

It will be the duty of the committee to make a thorough
study of the problem and to be prepnred to present its find-

— e - A A%

ings and Tecommendations at the hearing on August 15, i56z.

[ () R (G

| CUS——

MNr. Nutter and Mr. Ramey of the C'.omiuion staff vill work
with the committee.
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L ... CONSERVATION coumss@n
P.O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
ucrotar-—..-mtor

Rilx

aa: Kz, Banlel 3. Futter - Santa re, New Nexico
Nx. Joe D. Rumey - Hobbe, New Mexico
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SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

My 23, 1982

Singlair 0il & Gas Compeny Do o=
P. 0. Box 1470 . .
Nidland, Texas

Atteatien: NMr. FYolay Wright
SSRTLEMOR :
On Ney 16. 1962, at the comclusion of testimony in Case

2561, havimg to do with deviation tests and whipstecking,
2 metion was made to centimme the case to Augwst 15, 1962
to

i and in the snantime to appoint an indewetry csamittes
make further stady of the matter. The metion was graated
. ~7 and the following companies are hereby designated to serve
\\V/ on the committes:
I carpas Seilling Conpeny
(l Amarada Patyalawm Corparation

Sinclair 01l & Gas Company

Rumble O0il & Refining Company
Socony-iobil 0il Company (Chairman)
Great Yestern Drilling Company

Shell 0il Company

It wiil be the duty of the committee to make a thorough
study of the problem and to be prepared to present its
findings and recommendations at the hearing on August 15,
1962.

Mr. Futter and Mx. Ramey of the coniuion staff will work
with the committee.




Ll CONSERVATION coums@n’
e PO, MOX KT e e e e
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Nx, Danisl 8. Nutter - Santa Fe, New Nemico
Mz, Jos D. Ramey -~ Hobbs, New Nexiace

 aaadl



... CONSERVATION coumssﬁn
®. Q. 30X 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Nay 23, 1942

Company ‘
Jasrada fetreleoum Corxporation
Sinsclaix 01l & Gas Company
Aumble Oil & Refining Company
Socony-Mobil 0il Company (Chaizman)
Great Western Drilling eoqay
Shell 01l Cospany

It vill be the duty of the commitites to make a thptongh
study of the probiem and to bs prepared to present its
£indings and recommendations at the hearing on August 15,
1963.

MNr. Butter and Mr. Rumey of the Commission staff will work
with the committee.
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Uil. CONSERVATION COMMISSWN
v P.O. BOX 871 -

. SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALP/Lx

oz Nr. Damiel 8. Nutter - Samta Fe, New Mexico
Rr. Jee D. Ramsy - Nobbe, New Maxieso




il CONSERVATION COMMISQN
P.O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, MEW MEXICO

May 23, 1962

Sessny Nebil 01l Company
P. 0. Dox 2406
Behbe, Nevw Maxice

Attentiom: My. C. J. Beauprey
Gentlemen:

Oa May 16, 1962, at the corclusion of testimcny in Case
2561, having to de with devis tssss and whipsteaking,
a metion was made to continus the case to Augwst 15, 1962
and in the meentims to appoint an industry coamittss to
oake further study of the metics:, The woition was granted
wmﬁwaﬂmmmmum
on the cemmittes:

Cazper Prillisg Compeny

Amaveda Petroleum Cesperation
Sisclair 0il & Gas Cowpany

Punble 011 & Bafining Company
Socouy-iiehil 0il Compeny (Chaizmar)
Grest Western Prilling Company
Shell 0il Cowmpany

It wvill be the Auty of the committes to make a thorough
study of the prxoblem and to be prepazed to preseat its
findingc and reccamendations at the hearing on August 15,
1962.

C Me. Wuwiter and Mr. R"—“ﬁi}’ of the Commiiseion staif will wo

with the committss,
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SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

On May 16, 1962, at the conclusion of testimeny im Case
3361, having to do vith deviation tasts apd
a wotien vas made te coatinus the case to Auguwst 1S. lm

Caxper Drilling Company

Janrads Petroleum Coxrporation
Sinclair 0il & Gas Company

Bumble 0il & Refiaing Company
Socony~Nobil 0il Company (Chairman)
Great Western Dzilling Company
Shell 0il1 Company

It will be the duty of ths commities to make a thorough
atnﬁyotth‘pzohlu-ndtob.pmx‘dtommt its
findings and recommendations at the hearing on August 18,
1982.

Ny, NMutter and Mx. Ramey of the Commission staff will work
with ths committes.

i i -
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- samta Ye, Bew Nexmico
- Nobbs, New Mexico

Nr. Baniel 8. Wutter,
ur. Jee D. _
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Git. CONSERVATION COMMIS!
- ». Q.lOX”!
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

May 23, 1962

Groat Western Drilling Company

Carxper Drilling Company

Amszada Petrolenm Corporation
Sinclair 0il & Gas Company

Rumble 0il & Refining Company
Socony-Mobil 0il Company (Chalirman)
Great Westarn Drilline Commany

Shell 0il Company
It will be the duty of the committee to make a thorough

findings and yecommendations at the hearing on August 15,
1962,

Mr. Nutter and Nr. Ramey of the Commission staff will work
with the committes.

et e i
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A. L. PONTER, Jr.

secretary-Plirecter
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Rr. Jos D. Ramey, Iabh-._ New Mexico
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The filing time shown ja the date line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at poiat of origia. Time of receipt is
Conerd e

[P

S bt.LA113 DC196 °
~ 1 P mnA130 LONG PD=FAX M{DLAND TEX 21 158? CST=

AL PGRTER JRy NEW MEXTCO OTL CONSERVATION CBH&'
PO B@X 871 SANTA FE NMEX‘

\ .
1 A g

REFERENCE IS MADE TO THE IHDUSTRY COMMITTEE APPOIETED BY THE
‘CGH“ISS!GH T0- STUBY THE PROPBSEB CLAB{FICATIGH ABB REVIS(&I

OF RULE 111 TEXACO WAS UNABLE TG HAVE rERSﬁﬁBL

REPRESENTATION AT THE MAY 15TH STATE=WIDE HEAR!BG HOWEVER WE

 CONCURREB BY LETTER WITH THE PROPOSED Cﬁauéﬁs RECOMMENBED!
BY THE COMMISSTONe DURING 1961 TEXACO BRILLED 64 WELLS tn
 THE STATE OF NEW MEXICC AND AT TRE PRESENT TIME WE ARE |
| CONTYNUING AN ACTIVE DRILLING PROGRAM IN THE STATEe TEXACO 1S
| THEREFORE VITALLY INTERESTED IN THE FORMULATYON OF RULES AND
~ REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE DRILLING AND PRODUCTION OF OFL.
_ WELLS [N THE STATE OF NEW MEXICOs TEXACO RESPECTFULLY
 REQUESTS THAT IT BE APPOINTED AS A MEMBER OF THE ABOVE .
1 MENTIONED coumnfTéé [N ORDER THAT WE MAY PARTICIPATE IN THE |
~ REMAINTNG WORK SESSIONS=

B L FRANC[S ASS[STANT DIVISION MANAGERz-

- Yaag ~,
e P A o ks <o basi.
N n .
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(\—‘j:'_-'/’ R AR OIL & GAS COMPANY

P.O. BOX I‘TO 12 MIDLAND, TEXAS MU tual 3-278I
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R. L. .ELSTON

VICE PRES. 8 DIVISION MANAOGER . R h ; ;
4 : J 1962
! e 4,

stm of Now Mexico
Oil.’*t:omrvnﬁon cm-tssion
P. 0. Box 87

Sanh Fo, New Mexico

Attantion: M, A. L, Porter, Jr. » 1
: @ Secretary-Director : ‘ o A ;

: Gentluon:

. By letter dated May 23, 1962, you advised that Sinelair Of1
&Gnﬁowhadhundesignatodtoamonnhdnﬂryco-lm :
to make a further study of the matters of deviation tests and whip- t

v ‘We are pleased to serve on thic co-d.ttee and depignate
s m,_&my our representative, Mr. Andarson's address -
] h,:Past Office Box lh‘m, Midland, l‘cu.

2. ' g

m&fg"mfzeu
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HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY
~—  MIDLAND, TEXAS ‘ ot O pa
MIDLAND AREA ‘ b ¥ BOX 1600
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT - June 1, 1962 ry I 5
n 2 e 5
H. L. HENSLEY 3
). M. SHEPHERD

OPERATIONS SUPERINTENDENTS

H. E. NEATOWS
ENGINEERING COORDINATOR

T N

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission @~
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

RIE Iy

Attention: Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr,, Secretary-Director

Dear Sir:

-

- In reply to your letter of May 23, 1962, requésting that Humble

be represented on an Industry Committee to study and make recommenda-—
tions for rules relating to deviation tests and whipstocking, we

wish to advise ‘that Humble will serve on this committee and that -

Mr. J. E, Willingham, Box 1600, Midland, Texas, will be Humblée's
representative, Notice of committee meetings should be directed -

to Mr, Willingham, :

Yours very truly,
HUMBLE OIL, & REFINING COMPANY

/{;n
R. R, McCAR
JWGE/rs

cc: Mr, Daniel S, IMttef, Santa Fe, N. M,
Mr., Joe D, Ramey, Hobbs, N, M.
Mr. J. E. Willingham, Midland
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SHELL OlL

'PETROLEUM BUILDING o ;
P. 0. BOX 1509 852 dUy & i
MIDLAND, TEXAS

May 31, 1962

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 871 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico

"Dear Mr. Porter:

We refer to'your letter of May 23, announcing the formation of
an industry committee to study the problem of deviation tests and whip-
stocking.

Shell 0il Company will be pleased to serve on: ‘this committee,,
with Mr. W. n designated as our representative. . Please have
any information directed to Mr. Bingman through Shell 0il Company,

Box 1509, Midland, Texas.

Yours very truly,

EWN:RJ E. W. Nestor

COMPANY EAR OFFICT




uay 30, 1962

PHO;! MU 2-3524¢
AODRESS RIFLY 7YO:
BOX tesg9
MIDLAND, TEXAS

R. C. TUCKER, PRES.

dr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
0il Conservation Commission

Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr, Porter:

We have received your letter of May 23, 1962,
designating Oreat Western Drilling Company as a member of
an industry committee to study the matter of rules con-
cerning deviation tests and whipstocking in New Mexico.

Great Western gladly accepts this assignment
and the writer will serve on the committee, If you will,
please advise me as to the date or dates and place that
the committee will meet,

Yours very truly,

GREAT WESTERN DRILLING COMPANY

iy,

* 'ﬁ‘ilSOn

M., B
~~=——{ce President - Production

HaWiect




P. O. BOX 2040

\ (.
TULSA %,/Om&a
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT
JAMES E.LOW : A _ ‘
GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT May 29, 1962 .

State of New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission ' S
P. 0. Box 871 C
Santa Fe, New Mexico '

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

This is to advise that Amerada Petroleum Corporation
will be glad to serve on the 1ndustrial committee to make a: H
further study of dcviation tests and whipstdcking  {Case 25 561) -
and to present recommendations to the COmmiss:Lon at the hea.ring
to be held on August 15, 1962. : :

Amerada's representatlve on thio commttee wlll be
Mr. J. E. Newkirk, P. 0. Fox 312, Midland, Texas.
-
Very truly yours;

CeCo ~ MI‘- J. Eo NeWkiI‘k
Mr.-R. S. Christie

Mr. H. A. Nedom
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STANLEY CARPER, PRE#IOINT - ARTESIA NE
MARSHALL ROWLEY, :mmm‘ gjnuﬂ i 17 CARPER BU
GLENN A. CASKEY, St A - SHeRwoOD

May 25, 1962

New Mexlco Oil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871
Sonta Fe, \lew Mexu:o

Aﬁenﬁon: Mr. A. L, Porfer
)ecyefa ry-Director

Genti emen:
We are pleased to have been selected as one of the
companies to make a further study of Case 2561.

We hereby designate Mr. Clark E. Storm, Production

—

————

Superintendent, as the person to represent us on the Industry Committes.

Yours very truly,

CARPER DRlLLING coO PANY INC.

Marshall Rowley

T ST T U ST e ST




FORM 446 3.62

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM ConponATmN |

STAR Or% ine T ({34} ano cas BUILDING P. 0. BOX 1410
PR

KENNETH J. BARK Fort WoRrTH 1, TEXAS s 5% /

DIVISION mcmw!lssz MAY 146 byt ai 27 May 11, 1962 |
. . - - ’

File: GHF-211-986.510.1"

Subject: Amendment of Statewide Rule 111
Case 2551

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director -

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Senta Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir: ""\ o S

. Reference isg to C 2561 /on the regular hearing docket for May 15, %
, which is on the applic of the Commission to amend Statewide Rule 111. |
Tiis is Lo advise That Yan Amcrican Petroleum Corporation concurs in the COmis— |
sicn's proposed amendment of Statewide Rule 111.

Yours very truly,




STATEMENT OF TEXACO INC. FOR CASE:2561

Téxaco Inc. supports the propqsed revision of Rule 111
as presented ty the Qommission appqinted indUstry Committee. _We
believe the pr6p6sed rule is équitable fof all operators and will
promote rather than hinder additional dﬁiliihg within the State &f

New Mexico.
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WEéfERN UNION

TELEGRAM

W P. MARBHALL., Presioeny
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L RﬁA103 PD=ROSWELL NMEX 14 315? MST=

STATE OF NMEX PO BOX 871 SANTA FE NMEX‘

- EATTN MR A L PORTER JR

;| REFERENCF CASE NO 2561 SCHEDULE FOR HEARINC 5

. OO0 . weeT .
COBDARATIION CONOUOG Wi TH

ON AUGUST 15 1962’ GULF Oll-— A AR u!ﬁ( RV
THE PROPOSED REVISION OF RULE 11i=
" GULF OIL CORP W A SHELLSHEARews:

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FRQM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING 178 SERVICE v

OTL CONSERVATTON COMMTSSTON= s




TEXAC(?

C TN B
» » PETROLEUM PR(‘)DUC"‘I}:‘i . \' 1?
. DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT R ' R YPS -
MIDLAND DIVISION -*7 MIDEAND, TEXAS
B. L. FRANCIS, ASSISTANT GIVISION MANAGEE August 7, ( U
-
C] 2
CASE 2561 .
,’ . PROPOS VISION OF RULE 111

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

P, 0. Box 871
Santa Pe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Texaco Inc. 1is appreclative of the Commission’s aciion
in honoring our request iha. we be appointed to the Industry
" Committee to consider revising Rule 111. The Commission is to
" he congradulated in‘your method of selecting industry committees
to study and present recommendations for revision of certain
regulations of the New Mexico 'Oil Conservation Commission. By
:permitting various members of the industry an opportunity to
cXpress their. opinlons and recommendations in an informal manner,
we believe that a rule or policy ¢an be made that will be equitable
for all concerned parties,

Texaco Inc. believes that the proposed rule that has been

presen»ed by the Industry Committee is equitable for all operators
in the State of New Mexico!. The proposed rule adds clarity to

the intention of the previous rule and will encourage additional
drilling in the Suate of New Mexiéo.

Attached is a statemen&,than to ed_in .
Case No. 2561
wase :

Yours very truly,

VM / L, Frvep =

B. L. Francis

JER/kg
Attach,
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GOVERNOR
EOWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

P

T Siate of Nefn Fllexics v
@il Eonservation Commigsgion

STATE SEOLOGIS Y
A. L. PORTER, Jr.§
SECRETARY . DIRKC

LAND COMMISSIONER
K. 8. JOHNNY WALKER

MEMBER . &cm -

e P. O. BOX 8713
SANTA FE

« - August 28, 1962

Re: Case No.___ 2xg]

Nz. C. J. Deaupre Order No.__ R-2308

Socony Nokil 0il Company Applicant:

P. O. Box 2406

Hobbs, Mew Mexico OIL CORBERVATION COMMISSION
Dearx 3ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies .of the above-referenced
Commission order recently en*ered in the subject cass.

Véry truly yours,

Nl (- |

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

il it mrams st bt ke

: Secretary-Director
- f
S ir/
: Carbon copy of order also sent to:
'Hobbs OCC _ x
S : i Artesia OCC___x
OTHER
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FABMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 323.1182
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

PR

SE—

“OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
High School Auditorium
1300 East Scharbauer
Hobbs , New Mexico

May 16, 1962
REGQULAR HEARING

Tests and Whipstocking.

)
IN THE MATTER OF': )
In the matter of the hea.ring called on the ) =
‘motion of the Oil Conservation Commission ) CILSE NO.
to consider revising Rule 111, Deviation g 2561
y
)

BEFORE: Edwin L. Mechemy Governor

E. S. "Johnny" Walker, Land Commissioner

A. L. "Pete" Porter, Secretary-Director of 6m~sim

' TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: Case No. 2561.

MR. MORRIS: In the matter of the hearing called on the
motion of the 011 Conservation Commission to consider revising
Rule 111, Deviation Tests and Whipstocking.

I want to call Mr., Nutter.
MR. FORTER: Let the record show that Mr. Nutter had
been previously sworn today. Do we have other appearances?

DANIEL S. NUTTER,

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn on oath,

el o

i v

e Bne ool Wadedoesty

BEFORE THE_

T




was examined and testified as follows: E
* DIRECT EXAMINATION %
-~ BY MR. MORRIS:
: | - | :
_ iy Q Mr. Nutter, -- ' ;
; = S '
§§ MR. PORTER: We have other appearances.
_ S §§ MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble Oil &
-~ [~ ) :
- h: Refining Company. I think we will have one witness.
= = ' ,
= MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson of Sinclair Oil & Gas.
- N
:ii gg Company. We will have a statement to make.
- 72 MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler with Gulf will have a state-
Lans | U i
- EE ment to make at the conclusion of the testimony.
e
(x MR. PORTER: Mr. Christie.
S
% MR. CHRISTIE: Clarence Christie. I would like to make
. R la statement at the end of the case.
& |
7 Eﬂ;, MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris, you may proceed with the’
LR
b witness.
[ ]
P~ .
- &) Q (by Mr, Morris) State your name and position.
- ~) )
B E A Dan Nutter, chief engineer for the New Mexico 0il Con-
B ;g is |servation Commission,
& gS Q Mr. Nutter, are you familicr with Commission Rule 111
- §§ as presently constituted?
LY
- A Yes, sir, I am.
Q And have you been the Examiner 1iinn several hearings which
have involved Rule 111 and its construction and application to
- various situations?




PAGE 3

",A i rYes, sir.j
Q  From youfiékbééiéﬁéerih tﬁese hearings and in Otﬁéf
Commission matters involving this Rule 111, do you feel there is
a need for its clarification and revision?
A Yes, sir, I stated I was familiar with it. I'm not surgq

of what it says in 1its entifety, however.

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

Q  Mr. Nutter, in preparation for this case, have you pre-
pared a complete revi~ion of Rule 1117 e
A Yes, sir, I have. ' ]

Q I vould ask you at this time to please read the entire

rules as you have pﬁoposed it.

A Yes, sir, Rule 111 as it is presently constituted is

divided into two pabagraphs, Paragrépﬁ {(a) and Paragrapn (b), and
has reference .to the drilling of a well and controlling the drill-
ing of 1t to keep the well within five degrees of the vertical in
any 500 foot 1ntervdl if the well‘déviates more than five degrées
average in a 500~f06t interval, a directional sufvey is required
tefore any oll or gas can be sold f?om the well. A directional

survey is required to establish that the bottom of the hole is

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

on the lease before any oil or gas can be sold from the well.

Paragraph (b) has reference to intentional directional

PHONE 243.6691

drilling. We have written Paragraph (a) in much the same manner

that it is written at the preseni time; however, we have included

a couple of new items in the rule.

Our proposal is that 1t would read as follows:




et

Y Tt

A

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 4

T

“"(a) Any well which is dArilled cr dccpzned witn rotary tools |

shall be tested at reasonably frequent intervals to determine the

deviation from the vertical and a tabulatlion thereof filed with

Form C-105, Well Record. When such deviation averages more than

five degrees in any 500-foot interval, no oil or gas shall be
sold until it has been estab;ﬂshed that the bottom of the ﬁole

is on the proration unit assigned to the well by means of a
deviational and directional survey. . In lieu of said survey, the
pperator -may; with specific approval'of the Commission, establish
the location of the bpottom of the hdle by £filing a notarized
tabulation of all deviation tests, assuming the deviation from
the vertical and the drift to 5e in a constant and continuous
direction- to the ﬁearest boundary of the proration unit."

Q Before you go into Paragraph (b}, 1et's’discuss some of
the things in Paragraph (a) for just a moment. At the beginning
of Paragraph (a) your proposed rule reads that the well is to be
tested at reasonably frequent intervals?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, why have you used that particular wording,
“reasonably frequent''?

A The present rule simply requires that tests be taken to
determine the deviation from thé vertical. It just stands to
reason that these tests ought to be taken at reasonably frequent
intervals,

Q Did you use that particular wording rather than a re-

s e

- “,.)

LoRbE
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guirement of footage, a footage requirement, ﬁe?ause it might not

T | correspond to actual drilling practices?
A Yes, sir, deviation tests are usualli takén at the time

the drillstem is pulled in order to change thé 5it, and if you

try to specify that the deviation tests would be taken at certain

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 2325.1182

hundred-foot intervalé, it would of necessity require changing
ﬁhe?bit for running a test at that time, whet%e} you were ready to
change the bit or not. This would‘be impractﬁchl; also, imprac-
tical to requirerthe -deviation tests be made‘e?eryrtime the bit
15 changed because this may‘repreﬁeht jJust a ieﬁ feet from the
l;st test or it may represent a"lérge amount,»d?pending on the
drilling recoird of the bit, so we tried to make?it sound reason-
ing and say reasonably frequent intervéls. |

Q Are you familiar with tﬁe practice inﬁthe industry as
to what might be considered reasonably frequehtéintervals?

A I imagine there is é variation of oﬁi%ion as to what
reasonably frequent intervals shoﬁld be on ﬁh; gntervals within
a 500-foot interval to know what that drift i% ;n the 500 feet;

it's pretty much a matter of touch and go.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Q In other words, the requirement that &ou are taking

these tests to know whether you are deviating more than five

PHONE 243.6691

degrees in a 500-foot interval, of course, woplﬁ have a bearing

g on what would be reasonably frequent?

A Yes, sir, I think the operators' experience in a given

- area would dictate to a large extent how often the tests should
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~ e e M i g

“be taken. Joume wells, in cerialn areas, will lake off a sharper |
angle than wells in other areas.
- N Q Mr. Nutter, in the next line of your proposed rule there i

is the requirement that a tabulation of these tests be filed with

Y

the Form C-105, which is the Commission's form for the well record

A Yes, sir.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

‘Q Is 1t your feelling that the tests taken should be re-
ported to the Qommiésion?
‘ A Yes, sir, thefe is no use taking the tests if you don't
do something with them.

Q Further down in the next sentence, you have used the
term, “"proration unit", with respect to the requirement of the
rule that "'no oil or gas shall be sold until it has been estab-
lished that the bottom of the hele is on the proration unit, W
whereas the previous rule, as now written, the word "lease" is
used. Could you eipiain why you made that change?

A Yes, sir, the word “lease’ is a rather general term. It

may include a large amount of acreage and has no application what-

soever unless it would happen to be a 40-acre lease. In the case

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

of the #0-acre o0il well, we substituted the term "proration unit"”

pecause the producing interval of the bottom of that hole should

PHONE 243.6691

be on the proration unit. not specifically on the lease. You
haven't proven any proration uni% to be productive until you

have completed a producing well on that proration unit. So we

- felt that the term "proration unit’' was more applicable and pro-




PAGE T ‘ i

bably used than "lease” in this sense. . . . . . . Wﬂi,
Q Now, your proposed rule down to this point through the

- sentence containing the word "proration unit” requires that the

deviational and directional survey be taken and filed to show

‘| the bottom of the hole is on the proration unit. If the five

degree variation or deviation has been expected in a 500-foot

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

interval, now, your last ﬁeﬁtence in Paragraph (a) employs an alteﬁ—

native to that requirement under certain circumstances. - Now,

in that last sentence, th@t is completely rew in the proposed

rule, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, I believe that the three changes wWe have made

in Paragraph (a) up to thi% point are all relatively 1nsign1ficant

i
i
:

The fourth line in the paragraph, as you say, is new and reads as
follows: --referring bank to the well that has a deviation of
more than five degrees froﬁ the vertical in a 500-foot interval,

no oil or gas could be sold until it was estabiished that the

bpottom of the hole was on the proration unit. You have %o make

this establishment by means of the deviational and directional ' %

survey, so we added this sentence: "In lieu of said survey, the %

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N. M.

Cadivy

operator could assume all of the drift to be in a single constant

direction towards the nearest proration unit voundary, anc if the

PHONE 243.6691

vottom of that hole or the producing interval is shown to be on
the proration unit." By making those two baslc assumptions of

the conditions, then no survey would be necessary, then the cost

- of the survey would be eliminated. You are making the two words,




”a§sﬁming” and "establishing" that the bottom of the hole is on
the proration unit.

% » Q ' So a deviation‘fest,‘tp try to put this whole paragrabh'
together, is required on every well?

A Yes, sir.

e

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 2325.1182

Q Then, if yoﬁ have a five-degree deviation in a 500-foo%
intervalﬂ_youfhave‘to fedv] fu:pge;;apd take a direétional survey
unless yau"éXérciéé?this‘6ption, so to speak, and can show Jjust
using the deviational tests alone, and applying the deviation

towards. the nearest’boundéry of the proration unit, the bottom

of the hole is still on the unit?
A Yes, sir.”

Q And in this évent, the directional survey would not be

necessary?
A That is correct.

) Do you have anything further to add before we take up

T

Paragraph {b)?

A No, I think not.

Q Would you read Paragraph (b) please?

‘

A Paragraph (b) really doesu't, the way we have it pro-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

\
ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

posed, it doesn't change from the present Paragraph (b) at all, I

PHONE 243.6891

don't think. Like I said before, I am not sure what Paragraph (v)
really says. This paragraph has been subject to several iﬁterpre-

tations over the years, and I think -- well, the rule that I have

T s proposed here for;jb) 1é the interpretation that I have of the




»t
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 9

present Paragraph (b),>but I tried to make it a 1little clearer so

we would know Qhat it 5555;”'ﬁy”prspaéZimié”5é”fsiiaié?“““““““
"No well shall be whipstocked and direc%ionally'drilled

without special permission from the Commission. Permission to
whipstock to straighten a crooked holé, to sidetrack‘Junk in the
hole, or to control a blow-out may be,obtained from{the appropriate
District Office of the Commission on Commission ?orm.é-loz, with
copies of sald Form C-102 being fugniShed all offset operators.
Permission to whipstock for any-otherfreasqn wili be granted only
after notice and hearing. Upon compl¢tion of any whipstocked well
and prior to.producing any oil or gas therefrom, a deviational
and directional survey shall be condu@ted and a report thereof
filed‘with the Commis sion.®

Q@ ~ Mr. Nutter, in view of recent developments we all read
about in the morning paper, and it appears the Iast few days, whaﬁ
is happening over in the East Texas fleld, do you feel the re-
quirements of the Commission with respect to-requiring notice and
hearing for whipstocking in all cases other than just three that
you have enumerated here, that is straighten a crooked hole, to
sidetrack junk in the hiole, or £tc control a blow-out, do you feel
that the requirement to have a hearing is unreasonable?

| A No, sir, I do not.

Q Absolutely necessary to exercise a clearly high degree

of control over the use of whipstocking in order to be completely

sure that the operators are producing from their own proration

o
Nyl

)
.

T O P r



- Q Do you have anything further you would like to add in
respect to Paragraph {b)?

A Yes, sir, in the first sentence where it sSays that "no

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

well shall be whipstocked and directionally>driiled," I would
 change that slightly and say, "whipstocked and/or:dire‘ctionally
drilled" to cover the instance where you may be directionally
drilling without the use of the whipétock. I~wouid 1like %o furthénif
explain that the notification of the offset operators by the form ?
C-102, in ine instance where you are 4rying 4o straiéhten a'
crooked hole, to sidetrack junk in the hLole, or to control a
blow-out @oes not imply there would be any waiting, before the
Commission would approve the form C-102. It 1s merely to put
the operator on record as having notified the Offset;operators
of his intent to set a whipstock and:direétionéiiy?dfill. The
offset operators have been notified that the well must be direc-

tionally surveyed later on, at which time the offset operators,

having been notified, could come in and see the‘directibnal survey

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

3

3 g§ and find out Jjust where the bottom of the hole was, That portion
2; € - §§ of the rule is different than anything that is contained in Para-
2 2

& v graph (b) at the present time, but I don't think it is unreasonable

) v
il i

to send a C-102 %o your operators when you're whipstocking, It's

not a real common practice anyway.

IRARGE SR

B ) Do _you have anything further?
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A No, sir.
MR. MORRIS: That, then, concludes the direct examina-
- | tion.
MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question of Mr., Nutter?
Mr. Kendrick.

CROSS EXAMINATION

FARMINGTON. N. ™
PHONE 325-1182

BY MR. KENDRICK:

- Q Mr. Nutter, this term "proration unit" is misused, I
§ believe, in this case. I would prefer to»have the’thiﬁg called
ﬁ a "drill track", a "spacing unit” or a "drilling unit" or some

= term other than "prsilation unit®, because proration unit would
e

imply that the well is a prorated well.
Do you agree?
A Well, it appears that the unit, the prorated, if it is
a proration unit, some substitutions could be made tﬁere.'
MR. PCRTER: Mr. Jameson.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, JAMESON:

Q Mr. Nutfter, can you make a reasonable definition of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

the crooked hole? Is it possible to mke 1it?

A I think that the Comnmission's definition of what musg

PHONE 243.6691

have a survey made on it being the well that is off more than five
degrees average in a 500-foot interval, would be a ¢rooked hole.

I think the connotation there is if a well is within five degrees

- in all the 500-foot intervals, it is a straight head.
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Q . In that event. a hearing would have to be held if they
wanted to directionally drill after drilling the original hole

less than five degrees?

A A hearing'wouid have to be held.when?

Q Assuming an operaéor came in and asked to set a whip~
stock on a2 well which had been drilled in total depth and the
deviation in any 500-foot interval did not average five degrees

at the time, it would be necessary for this orerator to apply for

a hearing before the Commission, is that correct?

A Well, if it's going to whipstock and keep within five

Q N§, sir, supposing an operator has drilled . standard
location, his well is undeviated beyond five degrees and actually
he wants to set the whipstock in that well. In that event, it
would be necessary for him to have to?

A Yes, we would want to set a stage. He got a dry hole-
notice, he wants to get a producer.

Q Yes, sir?

A Yes, sir, he would have %0 have a hearing.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?
(No response.)
MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
Mr. Bratton, call your witness.

MR. BRATTON: If the Commission please, before we questi
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Mr. Willingham, I have & siatement to make. T would 11ke o ad-
vise the Commission the purpose of putting on this witness.

We certainly concur with Mr, Nutter that the prééent
rule needed revisions and tht the proposed provision is a sgep
in the right direction. We do believe that there are very serious

implications involved and feel that the matter should be carefully

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

and fully explored to see if additional consideration should be

.given to the amendment of the rule, to what amendment sh~ild be

made to it, and for that purnose; we would suggest that aa indus-

i
SERVICE, Inc.

vy
1 ¥

ractors, survey companies,and that

O
<)
ct

try committee of operators,

v
4

the chairman be a member of the Commission staff, should give the
matter consideration and report back to this Commission, at the
hearing, within the very near future, two months or so, at the
convenience of the Commission.m

Our reasons for making that request will be detailed by

our witness.

J. E. WILLINGHAM,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testifiecd o Pollovs

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTINC

i
; . - z3
23 DIRECT EXAMINATION
3 M 5y
) £f | BY MR. BRATTON:
- ] Would you state your name, cccupation, and lccation?
? . » A My name is J. E. Willingham. I am a production engin-

eer for Humble 0il & Refining Company in Midland, Texas.

- Q Have you previously testified before this Commission as

f e . , . )




an expert witness?

A Yes.
- | Q Will you state Humble's reasons, Mr. Willingham, for
makiﬁg the requests which I have outiined? |

A In my opening testimony, I want to reiterate what Mi.

Bratton said. Humble is in favor of a statewide rule on deviation

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

which would result in a well drilling that is fair and equitable
to all concerned, and we concur with the Cémmission. This pres-
ent rule does mean provision and also some of the proposals that
have beén propeosed in the-revisiﬁn, we heartily concur with be-
cause we feél they will beneliv tnie operator in making -- parti-
cularly where the operator pursues the deviation from the Vertica]
anG the drift to be in a consfant and c¢ontinuous direction to the
hearest boundary of the proratior uni{. I think that is an ad-
vantage for the operator and in some cases eliminates the need foz
directional survey, but in general, we believe tﬁat the bottom of
the hole should fall below the surface location.

However, there have been many new technliques in tools

that have become available to the industry, and we feel it would

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
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be very desirable to also have rules that allowed you to have a

surface location in one place and a target for your bottom hole.

) ' The target should be in another whereby you can take the advan-

tage of high bit waste through drilling beds, We feel this would

- operators., We know that in the past the New Mexico Commlssion

reduce costs to the contractors and in turn, reduce cost to th i
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has always been very sympathetic with the problem of the

and I want to Doint,out.snmewpartsvcf this pule which we feel neeq .

very careful consideration, and certainly we believe when a hole
is deliberately deviated, it should require deviation cdntrol
that 1is avallable Soth to the Commission and to the industry.

I want to emphasize before I go into these details that
we feel that very‘cafeful consideration éhould be given to this
because you can have regulations bn deviations to the pcint where
you can harm the econoﬁics of well drilling to the point where th#y
wouldn't want to drill the well.

Some suggested changes that we have 15, first, thal ihe
requirements for the tabulation and submission of deviation
measurements as a routine policy should be deleted. The rea-
son for this, there would be a very great volume of paper work
which would add to the cost of the well.

Number %two, in the portion of the rule revislon pro-
posed,-it says ‘bottom of the hole." We feel this should be chaﬁ&ed
¢to "producing interval' because in a deep Wwell with a shallow pay
and this particular bottom hole might be one place and your pro-
ducing interval another.

Also, in the portion in which MNr. Nutter has brought
out thoroughly. but we wanted in particular to bring up some Ways
that you can whipstock or ways and things you can do in liey of

whipstocking, there are many ways to deviate a well and these are

commonly used in the field. For one, you can plug two eyes of a

o
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immediately above the bit which will deviate a well very rapidly.

bit and leave the other -open, orient your drill pipe uith;a=r111

driver stake on the ground the way you want to go, lower your
drill pipe or bit down to the-shale section, and start pumping un-

til you work out a hole in the shale section ahd start drilling;

and if you deviépe another way, you can use small cellars in a rearer

Another way you can de i%, you can take your crown block
and move it off center, start your hole an an angle, keep a con-
ductor pibe in the hole, pack your hdle and.téﬁe off at an anglé.

Another way you can do it, if you want a sharp angle,
move your rotary offAcenter, drill a shanked hole, cement down,
pack your hole, znd you are deviated.

You can also use a cement plug and a slope, run light
weights at that slope, cut a new hole and start a new hole in your
well without setting a whipstock.

You canualso use the area for making dips. In other
words, if you know you are in a certain portion of the fleld and
the field 1s dipped in a certain direction, &ouj with knowledge
of deviation techniques, hole size and collar size, can deliberatel
deviate your well without using any bottom hole tool whatsoever.

The last method I want to show you, you can use a stabi-
lizer in small collars and by the use of gravitv deviate your uwell,

Another portion of the rule that we want to mention

T AV & A el A
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ithis in different ways, the requirement for averages of more than
_ %five degrees in any 500-foof interval,rﬁbe average to one operaton
B ’.;7. - Jiérbné‘ﬁhing and to another, it is another thing. For example,

if you had an eight or twelve-degree hole, it is conceivable you

bould go back in an area-of thé hole within this 500~foot section

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%5.1182

phat is one or two degrees sloped and run one or two deviations
in an area and get it below five degrees. Understand, Humble doe

not do this, but it could be done.

In closing, I want to re-emphasize and call on the Com-

o b

zifnssion to use the attitude they have always used toward the oil
‘industry in recognizihg our problems and realizing if weAdo not
éome up with a fule that corresponds with the requirements of thé
dommission, which I know that you need for controlled deviétibhs,
but also the qperational requlirements of the industry to provide
: ﬁhe most economical drilling methods we can use.

- If we don't provide these and every time you raise the
c@st of a well to a certain extent, curtail your drilling, and it

is in particular requested that we form a committee with the Com-

mission as the chairman, someone from the Commission as the chair-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

man, to look at the problem in detail and see if we can come up

PHCONE 243.6891

with some rules that would perhaps set the pattern for New Mexico

aﬁd also the United States, because there are no rules in the
United States right now that adequately answer the problem of

deviation control.

That 15 all 1 have, bir, Porter,

]
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‘.as you have proposed might come up with, would these rules pre-

Q@  (by Mr. Bratton) Mr. Willingham, are you a self-con-
fessed expert on contpolledvdeviational drilling?
A Let's say I have considerable knowledge of this.

MR. BRATTON: I believe that 1is all we have at this,timﬂ,

Mr. Porter.
MR. PORTER: "~ Anyone have a question?
MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q  Mr. Willinghag, would these rules, that a committee suéF'v'

scribe among other things exactly the way you would compute aver-
ages 1f we were géingrto eventually adopt something like Mr. Nut%ér
has proposed here? That was one of the problems.

A I would say they would come up with suggestions of;how4
it could be Qone, thét however is minor compared to some of the
other problems.

Q Do you feel that it 1s being too restrictive to reduiré
the deviational fests be run continuaily as the welliis'drilled?%

A No, sir, in fact I think if the Commission didn't even
have this as a requirement you would still see it done for opera-
tional reasons because a drilling contractor on a footage rate

or company, say, 4drilling with a company rig, %they want to kanow

how their hole is deviating, for operational reasons,

K>
o
3
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L minute change in his proposed rule where he interjected the word
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mission from the Commission?

-1

A Yes, sir, 1 am aware of that;rhowever, I am sure you

are aware of this, that an operator that plugs two eyes of a bit

FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

bt
s
-

and goes down and washes a hole in the soft formation may not con-

o

.
£ 3

sider that dlirectional drilling. It's up to his interpretation 1

T

what is directional drilling.

,
‘a

RVICE, Inc.

G Well, that may be true, Mr. Willingham, but if a given

ik

operator has a mind to directionally drill, either intentionally
or by one of the more convenﬁional routes or by some uncbnventidh-
al routes such as many of thoses you outlined to vs today, there
is no rule that the Commission can pass that is going to keep {
him from doing that? i
A That is certainly true.
Q Do you feel that after a committee study you might be
able to come up with some rule which could be enforced to the ex-

tent of preventing this type of mactice?

DEARNLEY-MEiZR REPORTING SE

ALBUQUERCQUE, N. M.

A Well, in direct answer to your question, it is very dif-

PHONE 243.6691

ficult, I am sure, to regulate integrity, and I don't know that
a new rule would control that situation. However, I do think the
new rule would be cof help %o the industry as providing us with

good practices and still vrovide you with the information that you

- , need and which we support.
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Q In essence, fhen, vou are asking the Commission, re
.‘than to adopt the rule at‘the»present time, to go into a full-scale
investigation of whipst@oking and airectionél drilling practices
and come up ﬁith something more extensive than what has been
proposed here ﬁoday?
A Yés, sir.
MR. MORRIS: fhank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr. Nutter,

do you have any Questioﬁs?
 MR. NUTTER: No, I believe not.
MR. PORTER: Witness may be excused.
& (Witness excused.)

MR. BRATTON: 7If it please the Chairman, at this point
Humble would renew 1i%sS m%tion that the Commission retalin the case
on its docket possibly fEr three months and appoint an industry
committee chairman and a member of the Commission staff to report
back and make recommenda%idns to the Commission at éhe August
hearing.

MR, PORTER: Yiu have heard testimony in this case by
Mr. Nutter and Mr. Williﬁgham. You also neard Mr. Bratton's
motion for continuing t@e case until August and appointing & com-
mittee to come up with recommendations.

Does anybody cére to comment on that, on Mr. Bratton's
rnotion?

MR . ANDERSON: R, M, Anderson of Sinclair 0il & Gas
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Company. I was unaware of ﬂumble's recommendations_priog to the
hearing today, but in preparation for this case Sindiéir:tdék
everytning they .thought pertinent into consideration. One of the
things is the timeliness of this case. I think now it is a good
ftime to act on the matter. I féel that many of Mr, Willingham's
objections or possibilities for deviation do not have too much
pertinencé 1n~fhe case unless they are coupled ﬁith some knowledge
of the direction of the deviations, and we have found it extremely
difficult when we were aware of deviations, extremely difficult tﬁ
know what direction 1t was ip. In spite of the rules about the
bit will dig in and move up-structure, we have seen the contrary
applied numerous times. I feel that the recommendations as made
by Mr. Nutter are sufficient and satisfactory and necessary. 1

- believe that they would result in the workable rule that would not
be overly burdened with detall and with the necessity of going %o
a 1ot of extra work in order to accomplish and satisfy the rule,
so Sinclair likes this rule as proposed by Mr., Nutter and we find
no way that we can improve upon it. We feel, due to the time
limits of it, we feel it is timely right now and we would like to
see the Commission adopt it in the very near futufe. For that
reason, We object to a six-month or longer delay and the industry
committee and we don't feel they can accomplish much more than wha

we heard today from Mr. Nutter.

Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else care to express themselves?

[
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G SHELDON: My name is Vilas P, Sheldon, Independent

of Artesia. I am quite in accord, I think, with Mr. Nutter's pro-

iy b o N

ST vision in the rule. I definitely think the rule does need revis-
ing, but since the question came up here twenty minutes ago what i

constituted ; perfect hole, I see we 'are going to dig ourselves

Lt

into another hole not knowingly. I wonder if the Commission would

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

be willing to add the fourth provision in allowing the operator to

TR

deviate the hole wiﬁhout the Commission héaring. . The fourth pro-
vision to be added to the straighten a crooked hole, to sidetrack

junk in the hole, or to control a blow-out, sets forth and reads

BN TR TS SN

as follows: or to deliberately drill a straight hole. It didn't

seem to me that an operator is indebted to dig a straight hole.

I am thinking especially of a hole going to some deliberate depth,
maybe 8,000, maybe 10,000 in a field where they habitually deviate
at 5,000 or 6,000 or~3,000 foot. If an operator has intended to

set a whipstock at that point, he would be deliberately drilling

a straight hole.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have any statements to make?

MR. GORDON: Joe Gordon, Socony Mobil, wWe support the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,

proposal by Mr. Nutter.

PHONE 243.6691

MR. PORTER: Mr. Christie.
MR. CHRISTIE: After hearing the homble proposal, we
would like to see this thing continued, because we feel it is not

complete the way it is now. As for example, the precise of the

B unit depth we are drilling to now, if we can get over more than
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five degrees -~ as a matter of fact, if you drill on a 6l40-acre
tract, 2310 feet from the line, that would be a gas unit. Of
course. you cdﬁld,get'offrﬁive, ten dcgrcts-éuu*stﬁiif éAﬁh”ybtr‘
own tract, and it might be something like fhat should?bé con-
sidered. In other words, at a greater'angle of deviation, so I
think the ruie needs more study and wéiére in favor of the motion
made by Humble. |

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kastler.

MR. KASTLER: Gulf feels that the present rule is some-

what inadequate. To that extent,v?glcongqyﬂy}ﬁh the Commission
bfinging this on but you might say alSo, no objéctibn in support
of Humble's suggestion for giving this matter such further con-
sideration as might be deemed necessary, other than that if the
rule changes, is to be accepted without further delay, I would
like to suggest instead of whipstocking and/or direct;énally drilﬂ
ing, wherein the word "whipstocking® be changed to™inténtionally
deviated.” We also question the necessity of‘filing a%form c-10z
for straightening a crooked hole or sidetracking Junk:ﬁhere the
deviated hole is five degrees or less in a 56blfcot 1n§crval.
In other words, if you straighten out a very minor croék in the
hole, then it should be possible to do so without flling the
form C-102,

Thank you.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else?

MR, MORRIS: I have a statement, if the CommisSsion plea

b o T R |
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Mr. Nutter's proposed rule was intended primarily to
clarify the existing Rule 111 under which we have operated for
quite some timé.& If a further study of the entire problem 1is
necessary, és Humble has proposed; éﬁegmifwﬁéﬁldm;éégw%o‘QeAthat\
such a further sutdy could be undertaken, but that the proposed
rule of Mr. Nutter could be adopted immediately to clarify the
present rule with badly needs clarification.

That is all I have.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else care to make a statement?

" The Commission will grant the motion by Mr. Bratton
for a cbntinuanée until August. '

We will appoint an industry committee,and Mr. Bratton,
personally I th;nk it probably advisable to appoint only the pro-
ducers or operators. Of course, the committee can avail 1tself
of its services or drilling contractors or deviation test people
who think they might be able to give good advice on 1t, and also
one other point, we will rule on this later as to the chairman
of the committee. But the case will be continued until August

and we will appoint the committee.

* % X ¥
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

N, M,

I, JAMES MALONEY,»NOTARY PUBLIC in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 325-1182

raodings was. reported by

-

- me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten
transcript under my personal supervision and contalins a true
and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my

xnowledge, skill and ability.
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- Santa Fe, New Mexico
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THE MATTER OF: (Continued)

'Thé"hééring called on the motion of the

motion of the 0il Conservation Commission

to consider revising Rule 111, Deviation
Tests and Whipstocking. The Commission will
consider the report and recommended rule of
the Industry Committee appointed by the Com-
mission after the May, 1962 hearing. The

_ proposed rule, as stated in the Committee

Report, reads-in its entirety as follows:

Deviation Tests and>Directional
brilling’ ‘

Rule 111l.

{a) Any well which is drilled or deepened
with Rotary Tools shall be tested at reason-
ably frequent iitervals not to exceed 500
feet or at the next subsequent bit change to
determine the deviation {rom the vertical.

& sworn notarized tabulation of all tests
run shall be filed with Form C-105, Well
Record. When such deviation averages more
than five degrees in any 500 foot interval,
the Commission may request that a direction-
al survey be run to establish the location
of the producing interval (s).

The Commission, at the request of an offset
operator, may require any operator to make a
directional survey of any well. Said dir-
ectional survey and all associated costs shall
be at the expense of the requesting party and

shall be secured in advance by a $5,000

Case 2561
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indemnity bond posted with and approved by
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designate the well survey company, and said
survey shall be witnessed by the Commission.

{b) -No.well shall be intentionally deviated

P N s 210 2 A

in a predetermined direction without special
permission from the Commission. Permission to

devidte toward the vertical to straighten an

excessively deviated well bore as defined in
(a) above; or to sidetrack junk in the hole in
an indeterminate direction or toward the
vertical; or to drill a relief well to con-
trol a blow-out shall be obtained from the ap-
propriate District Office of the Commission on
Commission Form C-102 with copies of said Form
C-102 being furnished to all offset operators.
Permission to deviat: a well in any other
manner or for any other reason will be granted
only after notice and hearing. Upon comple-
tion of any well that was deviated in a pre-
determined direction, except toward the ver-
tical, a directional survey of the entire

well bore must be run and filed with the Come
mission. In additiorn, all directional sur-
veys run on any well that was intentionally
deviated in any manner for any reason must be
filed by the operator with the Commission

upon completion of the well, Prior to the
assignment of an allowable, operator shall
submit a sworn notarized statement to the

the well havé been filed,

BEFORE: Honorable Bdwin L. Mechem
Mr, A, L. "Pete" Porter
Mr. E., S. "Johnny" Valker

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: We will take up next Case 2551.

MR, PAYNE: Case 2561, in the matter of the hearing
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called on the motidn of the 0il Conservation Commission to con-

sion of Rule 111,

S84

| =t

sider the rev

Mr. Commissioner, the Commission has one witness, Mr. C. J.
Beaupre.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Beaupre, will you come forward and be

sworn, please?
(Witness sworn.)
MR. PORTER: Take the stand, please.

C._J. BEAUPRE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
ZDiREGT'“”E%fﬁinONW"
BY MR, PAYNE:
Q Will the witness please staté his name and his p&sitidnd
A My name is C. J. Beaupre, Petrolevm Engineer with Mobil

0il Company.

Q Mr. Bezupre, have you ever testified before the Com-
missién before?

A No, I have not.

Q Will you give them a brief resume of your baékground
and professional experience?

A T have had eight years drilling well completion and

workover experience in Louisiana, Gulf, West Texas and eastern

T
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b

PHONE 325-1182

PHONE 243.669)

New Mexico. I'm a registered professional engineer in the State

of New Mexico Certificate 3652. T
MR. PAYNE: I'll ask the Commission if the witnessts
qualifications are accepted.
MR. PORTER: Yes, they are.
Q (Bf }ir. Payne) Did you serve as Chairman on a Committee
to consider revision of Rule 1117
A Yes.
Q What basic changes did you and the Committee propose,
and what is the purpose for these pafticular changeé;
A The basic changes are in that the operator must file
the surveys and the cld rule had just implied it. Also, the

he deviation exceeded five degrees in

by
ct

old rule stated that if
any 500 feet, that the Commission would require a survey, or
survey must be furnished to the Committee, this is a deviation
and directional survey.

The old rule, the well must be bottomed on the lease, and
in the new rule it must determine that it is in a producing
interval, and it's meant that it be in the producing interval
on the proration unit.

A new paragradh has been added to Section A, in that the

offset overator may require a survey. In Part B the emergency

clause has been clarified, and also that the deviation toward the
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vertical is clarified, Every other intenti6nally deviated hole

shall be only after notice and\heafing.

Q All right.

A First I would like to read off the members who were on

the Committee. There's myself, C. J. Beaupre with Mobil 0il

]

Company; Clark E. Storm with Carper Drilling Company; J. E. Hew-

kirk with Amerada Peﬁroleum Companyj R. M. Anderscn with Sinclair
0il & Gas; J. E. Willinghan with-Humble 0il & Réfining Cémpany;
Merrill Wilson with Great Western Drilling Company; W. E. B‘ingmar{'
with Shell 0il Company, and J. E. Robinson with Texaco, Inc.
Other participants ‘were Johny Hampton, W. R. Harrison,
Jo G. Yope, E. G. Hays, A. E. Snjdg?, A. J. Troop, J. B. Peddy
and George R. Hoy. .
The Comimission participants were Daniel S, Nutter, Joe D.

Ramey and J. W. Runyan.

{
> and Secretary-Director Porter,

the following is a resume of the meetings of the Deviation Tests
and Directional Drilling Committee which was formed by you, the
Commission, for the specific reason of studying and recommending 4

clarification and revision of Commission Rule 111, The Commission

designation is Case 2561. The following is the recommended

"




revision to Rule 111 and has the unanimous support of all

“ 77777 committee members. The recommended rule reads as follows:

Rule 111l. Deviation Tests and Directional Drilling ;
Z7 {a) Any well which is drilled or deepensd wilh Rovary p
. gg Toqls shall be tested at reasonably frequent intervals %
Q ¥z 7 :
: JE - ‘not to exceed 500 feet or at the next subsequent bit Ehange
é gg to determine the deviation from the Qertical. A sworn
é g; notarized tabulation of all tests run shall be filed withp |
-; ’f,; »g%‘ Form C-105, Well Record. When'such divation averages more ’;
,,,,, AL & | ;
é pa EE than five degrges in any 500 foot iiiterval, the Commission %
g}; S; may require that a directional survev be run to establish %
TS |
?‘i ' ES the location of the producing interval(s).
X
;': Eg The Commission, at the request of an offset operator, may
f% s Eg require any operator to make a directional survey of any
VE'E Eé well., Said directional survey and all assoeciated costs shall
a "Egi Eé be at the exvense of the requesting party and shall be se-
L oww o :
i : ES i- cured in advance by a $5,000 indemnity bond posted with and
% . } : :lygs- approved by the Commission. The requesting party may
‘g ’ é - §§ designate the well survey company, and said survey shall be
: L witnessed by the Commission,

O T

(b) No well shall be intentionally deviated -- this is

part {U), No well shall be intentionally deviated in a pre-

§§;g§

T U N T o T T




L e e R AR L e

B it o

i YR e

R

T ARINER tir s

R

o |

|

wk R 3

TR

r——
-

RVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SI

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

~
/
4

FARMINGTON; N, M,

PHONE 325-1182

PHONE 243.6671

L

~all offset operators. Pérmission to deviate a well in any

rule, but does represent a reasonable yet complete rule which the

determined direction without special pefmission from the
Commission. Permission to deviate toward the vertical to
straighten an excessively deviated well bore as defined in
(a) above; or to sidetrack junk in the hole in an indetermind
ate direction or toward the vertical; or to drili a relief
well to control a blow-out shall be obtained from the ap-
propriate District Office 6f the Commission on Commission

Form C-102 with copies of said Form C~102 being furnished to

other manner or for anyvéther reason will be granted oniy :
after notice and hearing. Upon completion of any well that
was deviated in a predstermined direction, except toward
the vertical, a directional survey of the entire well bore
must be run and filed with the Commission. In addition, all
directional surveys run\on any well that was intentionally
deviated in any manner for any reason must be filed by the
operator with the Commission upon completion of the well,
Prior to the assignment of an allowable, operator shall
submit a sworn notarized statement to the effect that all
directional surveys run on the intentionally deviated well
have been filed.

The above recommendation is not a rigid, detailed, complicateb
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prudent operator will have no difficulty in following. Also,
the proposed rule may save both the Commission and the operator

considerable monsy in the futura-and it is hopvd thai this rule | ]

tad

f -t :% will encourage rather than’discourage continﬁed driiling.
; : ' gg The following will present the findings of the committee and
%ég £§ ik present the analysis of the important items which were discussed
: g ;: § that pertain to hole deviation and directional drilling. The
§: : é fine details of 't.ﬁe meeting will not be listed for the simple
s EJQ) reason that it would be too time consuming and will not add to ’
éh' ég the clarity of the findings; the meetings to date required 24} ’ 'g
- E hours 6r'a;pi)roxj;.ﬁiaiié']':§ 251man hours in the conference room and
?w‘ ég an indeterminate amount of time outside of the conference room, é
& o The first meeting was held in Hobbs, New Mexico, on May 18,
‘ - § 1962, The minutes of the Commission called hearing to amend
j gl Rule 111 (Case 2561) were read to the committee. The present
S'E Q §§ Rule 111 was also read. Mr. Daniel S, Nutter stated the need for
~ 5 clarification of the rule and briefly described several of the
‘ : §§ % hearings involved., Two proposed revisions were presented at

this time; one by Mr., Nutter and Mr, Morris of the NMOCC, and one

s
ALEUOUENOUE, N, M,

PHONE

by IMr. 8. G. Hays of Humble 0il & Refining Company. Most of the

- discussioi that took place evolved around the following topics:

m
l. Th

ottoim hole location with respect to surface location.

]
o

2. The 50 in any 500 ft. present yardstick.
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3. Whether or not to include cable tools in the hole §

deviation rules,

1%

j,‘

4. The method of handling of controlled directional drill-

e

t

N, M,

ing administratively or by notice and hearing.

TR

The discussion that took place ended with no acceptabie con=

™ |

o
FARMINGTON,
PHONE 32%5.1182

clusions. The discussion and other data were to be continued at

- O |

the next meeting. Also, it was agreed that a well deviational

2TE

and directional surﬁey expert would be present at the next meet-

ing and that cable tool drilling companies would be contacted

b S 4

with regard to hole deviation and survey practices.

I3

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALAUGUERQUE,

: The second meeting was held in Midland, Texas on June 22,

BT :

: L 1962. Prior to this, the members of the committee were furnished
S‘ with copies of the hole deviation and directional drillingkrules
H from 12 of the states in the United States which have rﬁles per-
i

?fﬁ taining to hole deviation. A copy of such is enclosed‘alohg with

i - a tabulation of the various points covered in these rules. Sur-
fs

g veying experts were consulted and information obtained from them

u E : indicated that cable tool drilled holes could be drilled as

crooked as rotary drilled holes., Continued discussion pertaining

PHONE 243.66%1

to cable tocl drilling resulted in the following conclusions?

1. That since the depth of cable tool drilling is limited,

— - it is possible but improbable that cable tool rigs

would "bottom the hole® off the proration unit,
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2. Tﬁat when deviation changes rapidly in a cable tool hole
'th%”téols”nblonger work freely in the hole.

3.:fThht generally cable tool drilling usually drifts down
| d;p rather than up dip; rotafy drilled holes uéually
drift up digp.

Severai deviational and directioﬁ;l surveys were presented
at this ﬁeeﬁing. Most of these surveys showed t%at in Eastern
New Mexigd iow deviational holes usually, but not always, tend to
spiral while high deviational holes (over % or 5°)-nearly always
rend toward cune direction, At this time three proposed rule
aﬁendments were presented by Texaco, Sinclair, gnd Mobil.
Considerablé discussion evolved around such items as bottém hole
location‘with respect to surface locatibn.k In other words,
should an op%rator who drills a well one foot from the proration
unit bouﬁdar& have the same allowable as an operator who bottoms
his hole undér the 330 ft, from lease line location. It appeared
to be difficﬁlt to formulate a rule which would seemingly be a
contradictioﬂ to Rule 104, Mr. D. S. Nutter stated that, in the
past, as long as a random drilled well is bottomed within the
proration unit boundaries the well would receive a full allowable.

The thifdbmeeting was held in Midland, Texas, on July 2, 1962
At this meetihg the following was agreed upon concerning deviation

tests:

Py

<
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2.

3.

That a practical minimum hole deviation be adopted;

this is to be 50 for any 500 fost interwal. .. . . |

The Commission may require a directional survey if the
deviation stated in ®1% is exceeded.
Deviatioh tests should be taken at réasonably ffé@uenﬁr
intervals at least every 500 feet or the next subsequent
bii. change and these tests be filed with Form C-105 and

made 2 part thereof,

That the first paragraph of Rule 111 (a) pertain to

rotary toolse.

That the Commiséion may require a directional and de-
viational survey of any well at the request of the off=-
set'operator; the cost and other expenses (inclﬁding
ioss of production, pulling unit costs, etc.) of this
survey would be borne by the requesting company, since
it was agreed that the operator may either refuse or be
intended that

20 & ~
veLNd MM\

unable to pay for the survey. It

these surveys be limited to rotary tools.

Since it was agreed by most of the committee members that

retary
it was
drifts

survey

drilled wells with deviations less than 3° tend to spiral,
proposed that the Commission use only the cumuiatvive of
in excess of 3° deviation in determining whether or not a

is necessary as in "2" above.

¢
\
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N, M,

FARMINGTON,

N, M,
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PHONE

PHONE. 241.66%1

Ak

Q Let me interrupt you at this point, Mr. Beaupre.
Did the rule mean torimpii all the Commission can
use in determining whephef a surveyAis necessary?

A No, sir, it is not.

Q | Thank you,

A A motion was madé and seconded to adopt Part (a) of the
proposed Rule 111 by Mr. ¢1ark E, Storm and Mr. R. M. Anderson,
respectively. The proposed rule vote was unanimously accepted by
all committeé members presénts Paragraph (b) of Rule 111 pef-
taining to intentional directional drilling appeared tc be less
controversial than parégréph {(a). The committee members égreed
on the following:

1._'That the rﬁle must contain a suitable emergency clause,

one which would pgrmit the operator to take action im-
mediately in the event of eﬁergency.
2. That other than féf those reasons stated in the emergency
clause, all plannéd directional drilling should require
a hearing.

3. That a deviational and directional survey of the entire
well bore, sworn and notarized, of any intentional dir-
ectionally drilled holes (except those deviating toward

the vertical) should be required by and filed with the

Commission,
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L. That all surveys run in an.intentionally deviated héle,

be filed with the Commission.

Considerablevdiscussion evolved afound whether the operator
or the survey company would file the deviational and directional
'”gﬁffé§é§u Mr. Jéé b.‘ﬁéméykof the Cbﬁﬁissionrstatedrthat the’
Commission does not have any jurisdiction over the survey company,
while it does have jurisdiction over the operator. A motion was
made by Mr. E. G. Hays to require that the direétional survey
companies file the required directional surveys. Mr. Clark E.
Storm seconded this motion. This motion was defeated. A motion
was made and seconded tﬁat‘the committee accept Rule 111 part {b)
similar to the way it appears above by Mr. R. M, Anderson and Mr.
J. E. Robinson, respectively. The meeting was then adjourned.
Therefore, it was decided by vcte that the operator file fhe
surveys.

The last meetiﬁg of the committee was heid at Santa Fe,

New Mexico on July 19, 1962.> This meeting was arranged Sc as to
familiarize the commission members with the work of the committee
and to determine if tﬁe Four Corners or other areas presented
deviation problems different from those of Eastern Ncw Mexicc.
Mr. J. M., Durrette (Commission Legal Staff) suggested that the
proposed "Rule 111 a" (second paragraph) contain a $5,000 bond

requirement. After a discussion, a motion was made and seconded




by Mr. J. E. Willingham and Messrs.‘R,;M.;Qndgpqqgwgggwg,wg,wmh
Robinson, Jr., respectively, that the wording of the second para-

graph of the proposed rule be reworded to include the posting of ﬁ

o b o

bond by the party requeétiﬁg”aVSQery; Théfpommittee voted to

[reTa

accept this addition.

——

]

A motion tc adopt the proposed Rule 111 as it appears in

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 2325.1182

b

P

il

this letter was made and seconded by Mr. J. E. Willingham and

e |

Mr..W. E. Bingman, respectively. The vote by the committee to

S 1

i

e

nearing was unanimously accepted. .

18

It is sincerely hobed‘that the Commission will accept the b

SR O Byt

proposed revision of Rule 11l. The committee believes that it

W

[
'

25

i
will be accepted by all operators and that it will not place any ' ?

additional burdens on any operator or the Commission. .

L S

Q Mr. Beaupre, if you had a dual completion, one com- : é

A
.

I.75

oedho

pletion being in »- _.roration unit and the other completion being % :

in a df fferent proration unit due to deviational drilling, under

N, M,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SER,,VICE, Inc.

P g your rule, what's going to be dedicated tc each well? j
1$3 - S 3

¢ §u A It would depend on the producing interval in the pro- 1

i $8 |

. z8 ration unit that the producing interval is in. 3
~ Q That s the criterion under your rule? ;

o

- A Right. j

i Q Mr. Beaupre, did you prepare Exhibit A?
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PHONE 32£8L11R2

A Yes, sir.
Q Délégﬁ‘havé ényﬁhing fﬁrther you would iike to state
to the Commission relative to this exhibit?
A No, sir, Hiot at this particular time.
MR. PAYNE: We move for the admission of Exhibit A in

Case 2561.

(Whereupon, Exhibit A was
offered into evidence.)

MR, PORTER: Without objection, the exhibit will be

admitted. (Whereupon Exhibit A was ad-
mitted into evidence.)

MR. PORTER: Does ényone have a question of Mr. Beaupre
concerning the committee repeort or his testimoﬁy? His exhibit?
Mr. Beaupre, you may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any further testimony to
ffer in the case? Dces anyone have a statement to make?

MR, HENSLEY: Mr., Commissioners, My name is Harold
Hensley, Jr., associated with the law firm of Hervey, Dow & Hinkle
in Roswell, New Mexico, and apoearing on and in behalf of Humble
0il & Refining Company and tender the following statement for
the record. The Humble 0il & Refining Company recommends and sup-
ports the provosed change to Rule 111, Deviation Test and Directio

al Drilling as read., Thank you.

M aimn e G oma iia 4 e s
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Gordon.

" MR. GOURDON:

recommends that the Commission adopt the revised Rule 111 as pro-

_posed hy the Commission.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Eaton.
MR. EATON: George W. Eaton, Jr. for Pan American

Petroleum Corporation. Pan American believes the proposed re-

" yision to Rule 111 is a definite jmprovement, and, therefore,

recommends and supports the adoption of the revised rule,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Anderson.
MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson, Sinclair 0il & Gas

&

Company. Sinclair participated in the jndustry committee study
and we would like to concur with the committee recommepdations.
MR, PAYNE: Mr. Commiﬁ}ioner, we have two statements

that we received in the mail.

MR. PORTER: Would you indicate what they are, Mr.

MR. PAYNE:
recommend the adoption of the rule proposed by the study
committee.

At this time, before we take the case

MR. PORTER:

under advisement, I certainly want to thank the industry com-

mittee for the many aours they put in on this project, to vhich

“Joe Gorden with Sonony-Mobil. Socony-Mobill

Gulf 0il Corporation and Texaco, Inc, both

—
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'they were assigned. I particularly want to thank‘Mr. Beaupre for

serving as chairman and for presenting-the recommendg;iqns of-
the committee here today. We think‘théiés&mittee has represented
a good cross section of the industry. I didn?t attend any of the
committee meetings, but I was close enough to hear some of the
rﬁmbleé, soﬂi'knbw there was some yielding here and there on
occasion. |

We certainly appreciate the work thét has been done by this
committee,

One other thing I would like to sa& is that I have been
asked by various segments of the news media as to whether our
docketing »of this ooz was precipitated gy some incident of slant
hole drilling in/another state, and it wasnt't. Really, this case
was scheduled to be heard early this year and we didn't find a
convenient place to put it on the docket. It wasn't dééketed
until May, where we thought it would be a good case to put on
the Hobbs docket, because it was something of industry-wide
interest. It came on there in May, and at a suggestion, or upon
motion of some of the interested parties, we did appoint the
committee and brought it back on here this month.

It've been asked by the press as to whether we have had
incidents of slant hole‘drilling0 We didn't go out on the limb

as some other states have and said no. That's something we
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s factors which would make it

don't know, but we did HQ?Bﬁzbﬁgf
less probable in New Mexico than it would in some of the places

where it has occurred.

The Commission will take ‘the case under advisement. We will

take a short recess.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, dé hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of préceedings before the_New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at éénﬁa Fe, New Mcxicé, is a
true and correct record to the beét pf ﬁy knowledge, skill and
ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 24th day of August, 1962.

[
//é?;?J Cjé;iﬁjawléki//

Notary Public - Court Regg?ter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963, -




BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION CQMMISSION
OF THE STATR OF NEW MEXICO
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CASE No. 2561

"nmmml OF TEE OIL COMBENVATION
ICOMMISSION, UPCH ITS OWN MOTION, TO
conxm REVISING COMNISSION RULE

b Mmmmmmuso'em;.wnmm
;mmee.mmmcmuacmamozmm
‘heareinafter referred to as the “Commission,*

WOW, om tais_ 28th day of August, 1962, the Commission, a

: (1) That due public notice bhaving been givem as required by
ym. the Caomission has jurisdiction of this cause and the sedject
intt-:thtmt. '

i (2) That subsequent to the Hobbs hearing and the contimuance
;xofmolo. 2%61 to August 15, 1962, the Commission appointed awm |
mcmtmw-tudym.1uotthcmmlﬂ
ugmuouaadtonhamuonutopusxbhum.tu
mmtatmmtmzm

b (3) That the Committee's proposed revisionm of Rmle 111,
vith cexrtain minor modifications, should be adopted inssmmach ag
‘the proposed Rule, as modified, will require wells to be drilled
. in such a manner 23 Lo prevent injury to neighboring leases and :
. properties and will be in the interest of more adecuate protacticm&
of cerrelative rightas and the promtion of waste. i

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That Rule 11} of the Commission Rules and Regulations
‘De and tne same is hereby amended to read in its entirety as
" followss ,
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‘PuEE 111,  DEVIATION TRSTS AMD DIECTIOSAL DRILLING

‘2-
. CASP: Bo. 2561
-Order ¥Xo. R-2308

e o a4 st 0 4

'
!
i
.
i
i
i

)‘mynum is drilled or deepsmed with rotary
mmntom- 5
thml ‘Such tests shall be made

E
o
i

1s s

M1
41
%
{

500 feet. A tadulation of al)l deviation tests rup, sworn to and

' potarized, shall be filed with Form C-194, Request fox Allowable.
i vhwem the deviation averages more than five dsgrees u-ysoo-zoot.

| producing interval(c).

fgmozuoihuemm mmwwmm.i
: dixectional survey of any well. sSaid directiomal and all ]

; intexrval, the Secretary-Dirsctor of the Comxission

By regquire
that a directional survey be run tc establish the location of the |

mswnu:y-niucwotﬂucc-usm at the

' associated costs shall be at the expanse of the party
and shall be gecured in advance by a $5,000.00 indemmity bond x
. posted with and approved by the Commission. mmtmm

Ay designate the well swrvey company, and said survey shaill he "
“withessed by the Commissiomn. |
|
]

(b) o well shall be intentiomally deviated without

‘ spscial pexmission from the Commissicn. Pezmission to deviate .
- toward the vertical to straightem a crooked hole, to deviate ;
ecmmmxuuumumumwam
" jumk in the hole, or to drill m yelie€ well ¢a comtrol a hlow-out
- shall de obtaimed from the a District Office of the Com-

being furnished to all offset opexatora. DNermission to deviate

;:amuuwm:maﬁrmmmuuhm
- omly after notice and Rearing. Upon reguest £xom the BSecretazy- |

- pirector of the Commission, amy well which was deviated im an
i ipGwterminate divection or toward the vertical shall be direc-

tiomally surveyed. In addition, a directiomal survey of the ont:lrb

- well bors must be made on any well which was deviated in a pre-
: detexrained directioan, except toward the wvertical. Ths District
- office of the Commission shall be notified of the approximate '
‘time all directional surveys are to ba conducted. All diroctiomal

surveys run on any well which was intenticmally deviated im any

‘manner for any reason must be filed with the Commission upon
‘completion of the well. The Commission will not assign an allow-
"able to a well until the operator has submitted an affidavit that

all such directicnal surveys have been filed.

|
I3

;jnuniononce-iuionro:-c- 2 with coples of said Porm C-102 ; l
i

I
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Mobil Oil Company

A Division of Socony Mobil Oil Company, Inc.

P.O. POX 2406. HOBBS. NEW MEXICO

July 25, 1962

il r

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission )
P. O. Box 871 ' e
Santa Fe, New Mexico : ‘

Gent lemen:

Yy

The following is a resume of the meetings of the Deviation Tests and Direc-
tional Drilling Committee which was formed by you, the Commission, for the
specific reason of studying and recommending a clarification and revision

of Commission Rule 111, The Commission designation is Cese 2561, The follow-
ing 1s the recommended revision to Rule 111 and has the unanimous support of
all committee members. The recommended rule reads as follows:

I B

11

e
[F——

Rule 111, Deviation Tests and Directional Drilling

i

(a) Any well which is drilled or deepened with Rotary Tools shall
. be tested at reasonably frequent intervals not to exceed 500 feet
P or at the next subsequent bit change to determine the deviation
boé from the vertical, A sworn notarized tabulation of all tests run

shall be filed with Form C-105, Well Rocord, When such deviation
averages more than five degrees in any 500 foot interval, the Com-
mission may request that a directional survey %z run'to establish
the location of the producing interval(s).

3 iy

I3 -

» The Commission, at the request of an offset operator, may require
a0 % any operator to make a directional survey of any well, Said

) ) R directional survey and all associated costs shall be at the ex-
- r‘ pense of 2_requesting party and shall be secured in advance by
* ’ f - a $5,000abond indemnity posted with and approved by the Commission. The
; requesting party may designate the well survey company, and said
& I survey shall be witnessed by the Commissioci.
st - (b) No well shall be intentionally deviated in a predetermined
. 2 i direction without special permission from the Commission., Per-
. o mission to deviate toward the vertical to straighten an excess-
i Pt

ively deviated well bore as defined in (a) above; or to side-
track junk in the hole in an indeterminate direction or toward
the vertical; or to drill a relief well to control & blow-out
shall be obtained from the appropriate District Office of the

]

A%
SUNBRIN SO




P Y

I ¥y " W e oo

AR R e Wﬂ‘f@lmmmﬂfﬁmukm it

Rl

g ,t"“ v"‘:‘f

RE BT IR 71 G T

%

B AN e

)

B

P

I

-
e

—
&

0777’7771492” being futnished to all offset operators. Permission to
deviate a well in any other mamner or for any other reason will
be granted only after notice and hearing. Upon completion of
any well that was deviated in a predetermined direction, except
toward the vertical, a directional survey of the entire well
bore must be run and filed with the Commission. In additiom,

" all directional surveys rum on any well t:hat was intentionally
deviated in any manner for any reason must be filed by the
operator with the Commission upon completion of the well. Prior
to the assigmment of an allowable, operator shall submit a sworn
notarized statement tc the effect that all directional surveys

run on the. vell have been filed.

The above reconnendacmn is not a rigid, detailed, complicated rule, but
does represent a reasonable yet complete rule whick the prudent operator
will bave no difficuity in following. Also, the proposed rule may save
both the Commission and the operator considerable wmoney in the future apd
it is hoped that this rule will encourage racher than discourage continued

The following will present the findings of thg committee and present the
analysis of the important items which were discussed that pertain to hole
deviation and directional drilling. The fine details of the meeting will
not be listed for the simple reason that it would be too time consvaing
and will not add to the clarity of the findings, the meetings to date
7-19-62 required 24% hours or approxi-ately 251 man hours in the conference
room and an indeterminate amount of time outside of the conference room.
The first meeting was held in Hobbs, New Hexico, on May 18, 1962. The
minutes of the Commission called hearing to anend Rule 111 (Case 2561)
were read to the committee. The present Rule ,111 was alsc read, Mr, D, S,
Nutter stated the need for clarification of the rule and briefly described
the hearings involved., Two proposed revisions were presented at this time;
one by Mr. Nutter and Mr. Morris of the NMOCC, and ome by Mr. E. G. Hays-
of Humble 011 & Refining Company. Most of’ the ‘discussion that took place
evolved around the following topics:

1. Bottom hole location with respect to surface locatiou.
2, The 5° in any 500 ft. present yardstick.
3. Whether or not to include cable tools in the hole deviation rules,

4, The method of handling of controlled directional drilling -
administratively or by notice and hearing,

o

ke
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The discussion that took place ended with no acceptable conclusions. The
discussion and other data were to be contimued at the next meeting. Also,
it was agreed that a well deviational and directiomal survey expert would
be present at the next meeting and that cable tool drilling companies would
be contacted with fegard to hole deviation and survey practices.

A'rh‘e"'second meeting was held in Midland, Texas on June 22, 1962. Prior to

this, the members of the committee were furnished with copiés of the hole
deviation and directional drilling rules from 12 of the states in the
United States which have rules pertaining to hole deviation. A copy of
such is enclosed along with a tabulation of the various points covered

in these rules. Surveying experts were ecensnlted and information obtained
from chem indicated that cable tool drilled holes could be drilled as
crooked as rotary drilied Goles. Continued discussion pertaining to

cablae tool drilling resulted in the following concluesions:

1. That since the depth of cable tool drilling is limited, it
is possible but improbable that cable tool rigs would "bottom
the hole" off the proration unit.

2. That when deviation changes rapidly in a cable tcol hole, the
tools no longer work freely in the hole.

5. That generally cable tool drilling usually drifts dowm dip
rather than up dip; rotary drilled holes usually drift up
dip.

Several deviational and directiamal survevs were presented a¢ this scctisg.
Most of these surveys showed that in Eastern New Mexico low deviatiomal
holes usually, but not always, tend to spiral while high deviational holes
(over &4 or 5°) nearly always trend toward ome direction. At this time
threeé proposed ruie amendments were presented by Texaco, Sinclair, and
Mobil, Considerable discussion evolved around such items as bottom hole
location with respect to surface location. In other words, should an
operator who drills a well one foot from the proration unit boundary have
the same allowable as an operator who bottoms his hole under tha 330 ft.
from lease line location. It appeared to be difficult to formulate a rule
which would seemingly be a contradiction to Rule 104, Mr. D. S. Nutter
stated that, in the past, as long as a random drilled well is bottomed
within the proration unit boundaries the well would receive a full allow-
able.

the third meeting was heid in Midland, Texas, on July 2, 1962, At this
meeting the following was agreed upon concerning deviation tests:

-1, That a practical minimum hole deviation be adopted; this is
to be 5° for any 500 foot interval,

2. The Commission may require a directional survey 1if the deviation
stated in "1" is exceeded,
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3. Deviation tests should be taken at reasonably frequent
intervals at least every 500 feet or the next subsequent
bit change and these tests be filed with Form C-105 and
made a part thereof.

4. That the first paragraph of Rule 1ll (a) pertain to rotary
tools. '

5. That the Commission may require a directional and daviatiomal
survey of any well at the request of the offset operator;
the cost and other expenses (including loss of production,
pulling uvnit costa, etc.) of this survey would be borre by
the requesting company, since it was agreed that the operator
may either refuse or be unable to pay for the survey. It ‘
was not intended that these surveys be limited to rotary tools.

Since it was agreed by most of the committee members that rotary drilled
wells with deviations less than 3°® tend to spiral, it was proposed that
the Commission use only the cumulative of drifts in excess of 3° devia- .
tion in determining whether or not a survey is necessary as in "2"
above,

A motion was made and seconded to adopt Part (a) of the proposed Rule 111
by Mr. Clark E. Storm and Mr. R. M, Anderson, respectively. The proposed

rule vote was unanimously accepted by all committee members present. Para-'

graph (b) of Rule 111 pertainiug to intentional directjomal drilling
appeared to be less controversial than paragraph {(a). The committee
members agreed on the following:

1. That l:he'rule must coutain a suitable emergency clause, one
wuich would peimit the operator to take action immediately
in the event of emergency.

2, That other than for those reasons stated in the emergency
clause, all planned directional drilling should require a

hearing.

3. That a deviational and dirertional survey of the entire well
bore, sworn and notarized, of any intentional directionally
drilled holes (except chose deviating toward the vertical)

should be required by and filed with the Commission,

4. That all surveys run in an intentionally deviated hole, be
filed with the Commission,
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Cons {derable discussion evolved around whether the operator or the sur-
vey company would file the deviational and directional surveys. Mr.

Joe D. Ramey of the Commission stated that the Commission does not have
any jurisdiction over the survey company, while it does have jurisdiction
over the operator. A motion was made by Mr. E. G, Hays to require that
the directional survey companies file the required directional surveys.
Mr. Clark E. Storm seconded this motion. This motion was defeated. A
motion was made and seconded that the committee accept Rule 111 part (b)
similar to the way it appears above by Mr. R. M. Anderson and Mr. J, E,
Robinson, respectively. The meeting was then adjourned. Therefore, it
was decided by vote that the operator file the surveys.

The last meeting of the committee was held at Santa Fe, New Mexico on
July 19, 1962. This meeting was arranged so as to familiarize the
comission members with the work of the committee and to determine if
the Four Corners or other areas presented deviation problems different
from those of Eastern New Mexico. Mr. J. M. Durrette (Commission Legal
Staff) suggested that the proposed "Rule 11l 3" (second paragraph) con-
tain a $5,000 bond requirement. After a discussion, a motion was made .
and seconded by Mr. J. E, Willingham and Messrs. R. M. Anderson and

J. E. Robinson, Jr., respectively, that the wording of the second para~

.graph of the proposed rule be reworded to include the posting of a bond

by the party requesting a survey. The comittee voted to accept this
addition.

A motion to adopt the proposed Rule 111 as it appears in this letter
was made and seconded by Mr, J. E, Willingham and Mr. W. E. Bingman,
respectively. The vote by the committee to adopt the proposed rule
to be presented to the August commission hearing was unanimously accepted.

It is sincerely hoped that the Commission will accept the proposed revision
of Rula 111, The committes believes that it will be accepted by all opera=
tors and that it will not place any additional burdens on any operator or
the Commission.

Yours very truly,

CJB/me C. J. Beaupre
Chairman, Deviational Tests &
Enclosures Directional Drilling Committee

o kol R Wy U
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Deviation Regulations

Survey of 12 states.

APPENDIX

Il1lincis
Montana
Nebraska
North Dakota
Ok lahoma
Colorado
Wyoming
Alabama
Arkansas
Florida
Louisiana
Mississippi
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- DEVIATION REGULATIONS -

Iilinois (RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE DEPARTMENT
OF MINES AND MINERALS)

Rule II (G) -- Directional Drilling

"In controlled directional drilling when the incént is to
direct the bottom of the well bore away from the vertical -positiom,
in addition to an application for a well permit the applicant shall
furnish the Mining Board with the proposed direction of deviation
and proposed horizontal distance between the bottom of the well bore
and the surface location. If a permit is issued by the Mining Board,
the permittee shall file with the Mining Board, within thirty (30)
days after the completion of the well, a certified accurate and
complete copy of ‘the directional survey of said well. No person,
company or organlzatlon shall direct, or assist in directing, any
well Lore away irom the vertical position until the. Mining Board has

issued a permit for such directional drilling."

Montana (GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE OIL
AND GAS CONSERVATION COMMISSION)

Rule 213 -- Deviation

"Unless otherwise ordered by the Commission upon hearing,
all wells shall be so drilled that the horizontal distance between
the bottom of the hole and the location of the top of the hole shall
be at all times at a practical minimum.

"Before beginning controlled directional drilling, other
than whipstocking due to hole conditions, when the intent is to
direct the bottom of the hole away from the vertical, notice of
intention on Form No. 2 to do so shall be filed with the Commission
and approval cbtaincd. Such notice shall state clearly the depih,
exact surface location of the well bore, proposed direction of
deviation, and proposed horizontal distance between the bottom of
the hole and the surface location. If approval is obtained, the
ovner shall file with the Commission, within thirty (30) days after
the completlon of the work, an accurate and complete copy of the
survey made,"
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Nebraska (RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE NEBRASKA OIL
' AND GAS CONSERVATION COMMISSION)

Rule 314 -- Directional Drilling

"When the intent is to direct the bottom of the hole
away from vertical, other than whipstocking necessitated by hole
conditions, and the spacing pattern is not altered thereby, notice
of intention to do so shall be filed with the Director and approval
obtained before beginning controlled directional drilling
operations. Such notice shall state clearly the depth, exact
surface location of the well bore, proposed direction deviation
and proposed horizontal distance between the proposed bottom of
the hole and the surface location. If approval is obtained the
owner shall file with the Commission, within thirty (30) days

~after the completion of the work, an accurate and complete copy of

the directional survey made."

North

Dakota  (GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS OF
THE INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION)

Rule 111 ~- Deviation Tests

"When any well is drilled or deepened, tests to determine
the deviation from the vertical shall be taken. When the deviation

“from the vertical averages more than 4 degrees, the State Geologist

may require that the hole be straightened. Directional surveys may
be required by the Commission, whenever, in its judgment, the

4 - . % _ at. 1. a. s, ~ ) - . . e - - -,
ducatiun UL Uie DoLLom OL tne well 15 1n aoubt,.

"A deviatlonal and directional survey shall be made and

~filed with the State Geologist on any well utilizing a whipstock or

any method of deviating the well bore in a pre-determined direction
except to sidetrack iunk in the hole, straighten a crooked hole or
to control a blow-out. Special permits may be obtained to drill
directionally in a pre-determined direction as provided above, only
after a hearing before the Commission."

Oklahoma (GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE
CORPORATION COMMISSION OF OKLAHOMA)

Rule 210 -- Deviation from the Vertical

"Unless otherwise ordered by the Commission upon hearing,
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all wells shall be drilled in a manner so that the horizontal
distance between the bottom of the hole and the location at the
top of the hole shall be at all times at a minimum, except as
provided in Rule 209." L o

* * ' *
Rule 209 -- Controlled Directional Drilling

"(a) Controlled Directional Drilling shall mean
intentional drilling of a well in a predetermined direction, so as
to intentionally deviate said well from vertical; provided, however,
the setting of a whipstock, or other tools, during the drilling
operation, for the purpose of drilling by an obstruction in the hole
or to deviate the hole toward a vertical direction shall not be
construed to be Controlled Directional Drilling for the administra-
tion of thes2 yules. -

"(b) Any well may be controlled directionally drilled

provided the operator desiring to carry on such controlled

directional drilling, files with the Commission before, or not later
than ten (10) days after such drilling operation has commenced, an
application in tripliicate to determine the allowable production
factor for such well.

"(e¢) Such application.shall contain the following:

1. The name of the operator;

2,  The lease name, and well number;

3. The legal description, and the exact
surface location of the well;

4, The depth at which whipstocks are set,
or to be set;

5. The name and approximate depth of
producing formation, or formations;

’
6. The proposed d1r°~*1~ﬁ of deviaticn;

. The estimated horizontal distance
between surface location and bottom
of hole;
8. Additional information deemed necessary
in such application.

"(d) Accompanying each copy of such application, the
applicant shall file a plat drawn to scale, showing the surface
location of the well and the anticipated location of the bottom of

the hele. A copy of such application and attached plat shall be
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delivered, or mailed, to operators of offset leases at the time such
application is filed with the Corporation Commission. The applicant,
or his attorney, shall make affidavit that he has delivered, or
mailed, copy of such application with attached plat.

""(e) The Corporation Commission, after notice and
hearing, will enter an order setting forth the allowable production
factor to be used in computing the allowable for such well that has
been controlled directionally drilled.-

~ "(f) Well survey shall be made of each well drilled umder
the provisions of this order, and shall furnish the Corporation
Commission and offset operators, not later than thirty (30) days
after the completion of said well, a certified, accurate and complete

copy of such survey.

"(g) No allowable will be assignédrany well drilled under
the provisions of this order until the Corporation Commission has

determined the production allowable factor for such well after

notice and hearing.

"(h) Provided that this rule shall not apply where.
drilling has been authorized by special field rules."

b
Q
;
et

Colorado (RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE OIL AND GAS
CONSERVATION COMMISSION)

Rule 318 =-- Directional Drilling

~ "Before beginning controlled directional drilling, other

than whipstocking due to hole conditions, when the intent is to

direct the bottom of the hole away from the vertical, notice of
intention to do so shall be filed with the Director and approval
obtained. Such notice shall state clearly the depth, exact surface
location of the well bore, proposed direction of deviation, and
proposed horizontal distance between the bottom of the hole and
surface location. If approval is obtained, the owner shall file
with the Commission, within thirty (30) days after the completion of
the work, an accurate and complete copy of the survey made."

Wyoming (RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE OIL
AND GAS CONSERVATION COMMISSION)

Rule 318 -- Directional Drilling

Same as Colorado, cited above.
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RULE B-i6. DRILLING FLUID. At the time of driiting any well,
thi: operator shall ‘continuously maintain in the hole, from toy ‘o bot
som, good drilling fluid of sufficient weight 1o ccniro! pressures which

may be normolly encountered. and sho'l test the blow-cut preventer

a1 scid wel, at 24-hour intervals, or tess.

RULE B-17. WELL HEAD FITTINGS. Christmas tree fittings or well

i.oad cennections sholl have o working pressure in keeping with the

woisure expected to ke encountered.

* RULE B-18. DAYUGHT HOURS. All dri’f stemr tests cho!l be com-
g «'2d in the dayligint hours belore sunset.  No well shaii be biouyght

<ot production except during dayiigit hours.

RULE'B.19. CLEAMNING WELLS. Ail wells shall be cieaned into o
.+ a0t iets than one hundred (100" fear from the derrick floor and
v huprred S106 {e-t from any Yice hazord.

-4

ARULE‘_E-QG. BOILER OR UGHT PLANT. Ne botler or electric light

. cerotsr shail be placed o c-moin nec-er than une nundred (100;

.-t 10 any pioducing weil or oil 1ank.

AULE B.Zi. RUBBISH OP DEBRIS. Any rubkish or debris thot
s Lght oo stitute a fure horard sholt Le removed to o distance of of
ieast one burared Bift, (150 taet from the vicnity of wells, '‘onks ond
nump stanons. Al wasrs sholl be burned or disposed of in such
wanrer as to avoid creainng o fire hozard or poliuting strean:s ond

srosh water stralo.

RULE B-22. TUBING. Ail fiowing welis shaill be produced threugh
.bing not larger than 2': inches in diameter and shali be equipped

..:th o master valve,

RULE B-23. CHOKES. Al ilowing wells shail be eauipped with

. aequate chokes, or Luans, to properiy cortrol tne fiow thereof,

RuULE B.24. SEPARATLKS. Al flowing oif wells must be pro-

duced through an epproved oil and gus seporctor.

RULE B 25. USE OF EARTHEN RESERVOIRS. Oit shall not be

-stcred or retained in ecrthen reservoirs or open receptacies.

2" RULE 8.26. DEVIATION TESTS. A'l wells must be drilled with

e . N

L S 321

1 oy

due diligence 1o mantein a reasonably vertical well bore. The Board
st:ofl have the right 1o muke or to require the operator to moke o
girectionol survey of the hnle, of the request of an offset operator and

ot ine expense of to:d offsel operator prior to the completion of the b
well, : ‘

RULE B-27. NOTIFICATION OFf FIRE, BREAKS, LEAKS OR BLOW- B
QUTS. Al drillers, owners, operators and individuals having cortrol
of the operation of any oil and gas wells or pipe lines, or ;ec(-ivmg ~
tanks, storoge tanks or receiving cnd storage receptacies inte vrhich
<rude oii is produced, received or stored, or through which ¢} is pined’]
or :v;unsgorred, shall immediately notify the Board by lener giv'ﬁigi
futl detalls cencerning ol fires which cccur ot oil or gas wells, or tunks )
or re\cen!ic.-cles owned, operoted or controlled by them or on- 1hcir£'
preperty, and oll such persons shall immediately seport ol tonks or i
r'.-:v\-p"cde:s struck by lightning and any cihes fire whith destroye Jc:lmf
or gaszand sholl immediotely report ony breaks or lecks in or from
tanks or othar receptacies and pipe lines trom which ol o1 gco s
escaping cor has escoped. 1n oll such reports of fire. hreat., Ieo.i<s. or
e~tapes, or other occidents of this nature, the locotion of the weli,
ranks receptacle, or hine break shall ke ¢iven by county, sectic.,
rwnship ;rmd c«erge o other politicei subdivision, and proprrty o
tho* the exoct locotion theeeaf can be reodily {ocated on !he-(:u')uv;d.

Suen report shail Lkowise specify whot steps have heen tcken ¢ =re
i progress 10 cemedy the situation reporied and sha!l detail the g -
tity ‘estimoted, if ne aciuicle messu; cinent con be obtained, in which ¢
case the report w9 show that the some is on esrimote) of cil or gas 1
lcst, destroye'd, or permifted to escupe.  In cose any tank or 1ecepiece
is pen:nme;d 1o 1un over, the escope thus accurring shall be reporind g
as in the cose of o leok. The sepot hereby required as fo cil losses
shall be necessery only in the cose such oil loss exceeds twenty-five

+25. barreis in the oggregate.

RULE B-28. DETERMINING AND NAMING COMMON SOURCES
OF SUPPLY. Wells shall be classified as 10 the common sources.-of
suppiy. fro¢ which they produce and common sources of supply shali
be determined and named by the Boord, provided thot in the evint
ony-person is dissatisfied with any such classification or determina-
fon, or application moy be made to the Board for such classification
or detsrmination deemed proper and the Board will hear and detar-
m:ne the same. In naming the common sources of supply, referesce
shall be given to common usare ond geogrophic names. ‘-S.epm":.m:'
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? distance of at leust one hundred fifty RULE B-29 CASING TESTS
' (150) feet from the vicinity of welly,
tanks and pump stations. All waste shall The operator shall notify the Commisaion,
- be burned or dixposed of in such manner as before completing any well, that a test of
L " to avoid creating a fire hazard or pollut- -each string of c.mng has been m-tde m
-t inr-atreama and frosh water strata, “ateordance with the provisions of e
4 specinl rulex governing the field or area
r'; e e ) “in which the well was drilled,
L RULE B-23 TUBING / :
All wells shall be equipped with, and pro< ¥ prop o R 2V v TESTS
— duced through, tubing of not more thua Rl “‘ B30 DEVIATION TF\TS L
s two and a half (213) inches in diameter. “The maximum point st which a well pene-
(o Bottom of tubing on flowing wells shall trates the producing formation shall not
not he higher than top of producing sand. unrensonably  vary . from the vertical
~ _ If tubing is perforated. the perforationa drawn from the center of hole at the sur-
P - shall not extend above the top of the xand. face. Devintions in excess of the follow-
e Tubing shall be free from ebstructions.  ju0 Ghall be deemed to be unreasonable:.
und huve orange peel weld or bar on bot- more than 3 deprees from the vertical
r~ tom. driawn from the center of the hole at the
i . swrfave.

RULE B-24 CHOKES The Commission <hall have the right to
~ All wellx shull be oqmmwd with .ulequ.m. ntke, ar to require the operiutor to make
L chokes, or beans, to praperly contsol the a directional survey of the hole, at the

flow thereof. . request of  an of et vperator, prior to
, the complation of the well: and the Com.
~ . . . niis<ion shiall have the right to make o
i RULE B.25 SEPARATORS 1o reauire the operator to make a direi™
‘ tionul aurvey of the hole at any time, ann B
{ All flowing wells must  be produced il the expense of Lhe operator, in order
o through un approved oil and gas sepava- to aseertain that-the well hax not deviated
i tor. beyond, the  boundaries of prnpu't\' on
i which the well is locuted.
e §\RULE B-26 FIRE WALLS
Do . y All permanent uil lanks, or battery of RULE B2l REPORT OF RESULT OF
L 4/ \D\ tanks, mast be surrounded hy a dyke or SHOOTING, PERFORATING OR
. (Y' / fire wall with a capacity of one and one- TREATING OF WELL
f ; N half (112) times that of the tanka or bat. ,
L \ tery of tanks. A, All companics that perform any spe-
ial finction (usually referred to us zerv.
3 st W . jce companies) during the drilling and
E ~ RULE R.27 SALT WATER campletion nymraiilmh of an oil or gas well
S E L . . . . e . tar the operator, his agent or representa-
i ~ All wells preducing two per cent P" y o tive, e and shall be rm‘;uir( d to (Iile (with -
mure salt water in the controlled fields the El Darsde office of the Akunsus O
in must be reported monthly by their owner and Gas Commission) g logible s uecept-
5 e or operator _)“ the (ummxwxm on Well able copy of all reports furnished to the
¥ Status Report and Gas Oil Ratio. uperalor of said well. All such repurta shall
» be filed within 10 days after the work per-
oo RU'LE R.23 EMULSION. B. S. AND formed by the service company has been
Do WASTE OIL completed,
! . Wells producing vit shall be operated in B. That all service company reports
oo such manner ax will reduce as much us should commence to be filed on and af'ter
Pohed pructicuble the formation of emulsion and 15 February 1956 and continue to be filed
" B. 8, These sybstances and waste oil shall unless o waiver in writinge is speeificntly
. not be allowed to pollute streams or cause granted by the Arkansas Oil and Gus Com-
I 1 surface damage, mission.
Ty
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~Ruh B—lS——-Cleamng Wells © . ;
3 Adeells shall be clearied into a plt not less. tnan one hun-

:/&—Mza,

quaiely to ‘protect the oii-bearing stratum. Cement shall be
llowed to stand at least a total of 24 hours before drilling

E‘lug. Gas-producing wells shall be cased' in a similar.
anaer. )

_lee B-14—Rlow-Out Prevention |
' n dﬁ"m" in 3:‘:‘& wWh uue mxll preﬂsures ‘are ukelv to exlst.

1 propu' and necedsary ‘precautions shall be taken for
keeping the well under control, including the use of blow-
put preventers and high pressure fittings' attached to prop-
rly anchored and cemented casing strings.

B«la——DnI!ing Huid L

t the time ot‘fdrﬂhng any well, the operator shall contmu-
1sly maintain in the hole, frém top to bottom, good drxlhng
Auid of sullicient weight to control pressures which may be
i.wlmtered and shall test the blow-out preventer on said

ell at 24-hour mtervals or less
B-";-—\Vo“ "oad Fnihngs

(‘hrmtmaq tree fittings or well head connections shall have
x working pressure or a fest pressure in keeping with the
ctpected depth of ‘the well.

a8 xtuli B—l‘-—Daylught llom's

Al swabbhing, Bailing éperatlo‘nsvor dnll stem tests shall be

‘g ‘chmpletedin the davhght hours before sunset. 'No well:
1 whall be brought into’ productton except’ during daylight’

nours.

fifty (150) feet from the derrick floor and onrc hundred
ﬁﬁy (150) feet from any fire hazard.

B—lS—-Bmler or Lxght Plant

© boiler or e!ectrxc light generator shall be placed or re-
in nearer than one hundred’ (100) feet to any producing
Wéll or oil tank.

B-zt—-Rubblsh or Debris

v rubbish or’ debns that might constitute a fire hazard l
Il be removed toia dlstance of at least one hundred fifty

150) feet: from the vicinity ' of wells, fanks and pum
\1atlona All waste shall be burned or disposed of in suc
manner uas'to avoid creatinz a fire hazard or polluting

~ sffeams and fresh water strata.

ITRNORSE A,

Lo gt e

l\hlch shall be pmpeﬂy ceménted; at-isuffiefsat depth Adé. . i

—a e

TOTAMUE

v Rule B-24—Fire: Walls

. Rule B-25—-Bmulston, B.S., and Waste Oll

‘ Rule B- 27—-I)evmmm Teﬂts

(18]
et e beeeww bmewsd peeed Foened

n,.0 . *3-ne f-. R

All wells <hall be equipped with and produced through
tubing.

Rule B-22—Chokes -
All wells shall be equipped with adequate chokes, or beans.

to properly control the fiow thereof.

Rule B-23—~Separators o
All flowing oil wells must be produced through an approved
oil and gas separator.

All permanent oil tanks,ior batisry of tanks, must be sur-
rounded by & dyke or ﬁre wall with a capacity of one and -
one-half (11/3) times that of the tanks, or battery of tapka.

Wells producmg oil shall be operated i such manner as
will reduce as ‘much as nr“chcable the formation of emul-
sion and R.S. Thew “!lb“?xhces and waste oil shall not be
allowed to ponutn str-ams or cause surface damage.

Rt.lo. R-z n-——(‘asmg T :‘e!s
The operator shall test ench string of engingr, in accordance
witi' the provisiensiof the rules governing the field or area
in which the well 'was drilled, and report same on ‘form
to be supphcd ‘by the Board.

All wells must be dn]led w:th due diligence to maintain a
reasonably \ertlcal ‘well bore The: Beard shall have the
right to make or to require the operator to make a direc-
tional survey of the hole, at the request of an off-set ope

ator and at the expense of:said off-set operator prior to the
completion of the well; and the Board shall have the right
to make or to require the operator to make 2 directional
survey of the hole at any.time, and at the expense of the
operator, in order to ascertain that the well has not deviated
beyond the boundanes of property on which well is located.

Rule B- 28—Nouﬁcauon of Fu'e. Breaks, Leaks or Blow-Onls
All drillers, owners, operators and mdmdnala having an
interest in 2ny oil znd yas wells or pipe lines, or receiving
tanks, storage tanks, or receiving :m(? storage receptacles
into which crude oil is produced, recoived or stored, or
through which oil is piped or transported, shall immediatel
notify the Board by? tter giving full detalls concerning Jl

.‘—4—
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~Page 6 Lou'siana

(STATEWIDE OPERATING RULIS— Cont’d.)

~SECTION XV.—PRQDUCTION AND DISPOSAL OF SALT

|- WATER:

{7 When a well starts producing salt water, the uperator or
company shall report that condition to the Departmunt. Per-
“raits must be secured before disposing of .salt.water under-

‘ SECTION XVI.—DEFICIENT WELLS:

In the event a well does not have the capacity to produce’

ita total allowable, then it shall produce such amount of oil and
~~cas less than its allowable that it is able to produce, and the
i deficiency of such well shail not be made up by the overproduc-
| tion of any other well, .
SECTION XV -=MONTIHLY REPORTS!

Thé producing, transperting, storing and/or refining of oil
~shall be reported in accordance with Order No. 25, or as it
. may be amended, or superseded. The length of time reports
v-.and other pertinent data, as defined by Section 16 of Act 157

of the Regular Legislative Session of 1940, shall be kept on
file by operators and companics in their offices, and available
f~for inspection by any Agent of the Dejartment of Conerva.
tion, shall in no casc be less than 2 period of three (3) years.

‘- SECTION XVIIL—DIRECTIONAL DRILLING AND WELL
. SURVEYS: -

. No well shall be drilled in-the State of Louisiana in which the
{ weil bore shall deviate laterally at any point a distance greater
. than that determined by a three (3) degree angle from a ver-
b’iical« line passing through the center of the surface location
of the well bore; ‘proviled, however, that in the event the

~=operator desires to whipstock or intentionally defieet said hole

i more than said three degrees from vertical, except to slraighten
| the hole or to side-track junk in the hole or other mechanical
“difficulties, then and in that event, said operator shall first
obtain a sfccinl permit frém the District . Manager to so
~deflect said hole and shall furnish the Department a copy
. bf the survey of said hole when the drilling has heen com-
: pleted. and before the casing has been set if an objection
~—nas been filed. Nothing in these rulus shall be construed
to nermit the ddrilline - of gny well in such a manner that it
Toasds propeily Hnedl The Dopatument snall have the tight

i lo make or to rvequire the operator to inake a directional
. survey of any hole, on its awmn initiative or at the request of

~an offset operator, and at the expense of said offset opera-

tor, prior to the completion of the well; and it shall have
o authority to make or to require the aperatur to make, a

. directional survey of any hole at any tine, and at the
sxpense of the offending party, ie., if the operatar contenda

‘b~his hole is in a certain condition and it is found so to be, then

party requesting survey should pay. In cases of directional
pglrilling. the Department shiall Assesx appropriate  allowable

genxlllts to prevent undue drainage frum the offset propar-
i tles,

All new wells thet have surface lacatiornis 300 feet or less.

=from any properly or unit line and that reach a depth of 4,000
feet or more shall, beginning with the cffective dute of this
order have dircctiona! surveys made to the total depth of the

hole before setting final string. of rasing. Three certified copies

i of such directional survey: shall be filed with the District

edianager by the well owner or by the service company which

made the survey.
i SECTION XIX.—ABANDONMENT AND CASING PULLING:
¢ A. Al wells which are to be abandoned shall Le filled with

e mud-fluid of sufficient weight to oflset the hydrostatic
pressure of any of the formalions penetraled. Substantial
cement plugs must be efficiently placed in sufficient number

7:and at proper localions as to prevent the commingling of oil,

! zas, salt water and fresh water from one formation to

winother (mud is not perinanently efficient for this purpose).
Refore the work of abandonment iz begun, a permit must be
secured and a detailed plan of abandonment must be submitted

; 2o the Distriet Manager for approval or modification to ment

~ the local and specific needs. Any drilling well which is to

=22 temporarily abandened and the rig moved away, shall he

[3

SECTION 1

R. W. BYRAM & CO..—AUG.. tos®

mudded and cemented as it would for permanent abandonment,
cxcept a cement plug at the surface may be omitted.

B. The District Manager or his representative will inspect
the work of ‘abandonment as it progresses, check the lccation
anl! quality of plugs, check the amount of casing. pulled, check

the demonstration of movement, if any, of oil/ gas or water, .

‘ﬁh‘d;x‘inany ‘submit to his superiors a compliete report on the
wWorkK. - . .
C. The plan of abandonment may be altered :ufter the work
bhas started, provided new or unforeseen conditions arise but
only after approval by the District -Manager.

D. For wells that have produced, the production forma-

tion shall, where practicable, be protected by cement plug ex-
tending  from well belaw tha -bottom —te-wall-ahove—the-tss
of ihe reservoir and the cement shall be made to bond wi
the walls of the hole where possible.

‘E, Al cement plugs shall be placed by the dispiacement
inethod unless exceplion is granted by the Department.

. F. The Commissioner or his Agent may require the posting
of a reasonable bond with good and sufficient surety in order
to sccure the performance of the work of proper abandonment.

G. ' The District Manager shall be immediately notified by
the vendor whenever change of title occurs as to lease, well
or equipment appertaining thereto. )

SECTION XX.—EXCEPTION AND HEARINGS:

If any operator can show to the Commissioner that the
drilling and preducing methods herein prescribed or the parti-
cular method by him prescribed for sccuring tests of wells,
or any uotker part of this order, as applies to his well or
wells, result in waste, or as to such operator are’unredsdnable,
the Commissivner may enter such an order, as a special excep-
tion to the afvresaid rules and regulutions, as! will prevent
such waste or climinate such unreasonable resifaint, as may
rexitt feom the application of the aforesaid rules and regula-
tions to the well or wella of such operators; provided, however,
that beforc- any operater shall be ailowed the benefit of an
crder granting an excedpiion as authorized by ;this Section,
such operater -must establish that such exception, if granted,
will net result in waste in the field as a whele-or; give thim an
inequitabhle’ and unfair advantage over another, operater or
other ‘operators in the fieldd. No special exéeption will be
granted except upon written application, fuly  stating! the
alleged facts, which shall be the subject of a hearing to be
held not earlier than ten (10) days afler filing of the applica-
tion, Prior to the hearing upon such application,:at least ten
(10} days notice thereof =hail be given by publication to sll

operatdrs in the ficld. In addition to said notice by publica-

tion, adjacent operators where appropriate ma{ be given
st least ten (10) days notice of said hearing by personal
service, or by Hegistered Mail

SECTION - XXE.—APPLICATION OF SPECIAL FIELD
ORDERS:

This order shall be ~umulative of, and in addition to, al}
special orders, rules and regulations affecting the!drilling and
production of oil and gas, as heretofore promulgated. In
ease of any conflict between this order and the special orders

‘on specific ficlds, said special orders on specific' fields chall

govern.

SECTION XXIL.—-PENALTY FOR INFRACTIONS:

In accordance with the laws of the State of Leouisiana, and
especially Act 157 of the Legislature of 1240, zny infraction
of these rules and regulaticns may result in shuttirg in and
sealing of any drilling ar producing well or wells, fank storage
or iease or ieases, involved in the infraction, and’ prohibition
of acceptance of oil or gas from such well or lease for pur-
chasing or transporting by agency, or, in the saiternstive, as
ag7ad{diti90x2)31 penalty, be prosecuted under Section 17 of Act
1 of 1940.

SECTION XXHIL—EFFECTIVE DATE:
This order shall be effective from and after the ist day of

Aligusi, 1543,

e,
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~RULE 13 Blowout Preveniers

40  MISSISSIPPI LAWS OF 1948 AS AMENDED IN 1950

string by two-tenths (2) with the maximum test pressure re-
quired, unless otherwise ordered by the Board. not to exceed
fifteen. hundred (1500) pounds per square inch.

If at the end of thirty minutes the pressure gauge shows a
drop of ten per cent (10%i) of the test pressure or more, such
corrective measures must be taken as will insure that the pro-
ducing string of casing is so_set_and cemented that it will hold
the pressure for thirty minutes without a drop of more than
ten percent of the test pressure on the gauge.

The Beoard may, at its discretion, require that the operator
give sufficient notice prior to conducting casing tests so that a
Board representative may be present at such time as either the
surfia¢e OF producding casing is tested in anv weil.

In drilling areas where high pressures are likely td4 exist and
on 211 wildcat wells, all proper and necessarv. precautions shall
be taken for keeping the well under control, including the use of
blowout preventers and high pres<sure fittings attached to proper-

1y anchored and cemented casing strings.

RULE 14 Deviation ¢f Hole and Directional Survey

{(a) Each operator shall file on Form No. 3 a record of all
deviation tests taken.

(b} No well shall cross drilling unit lines urless permit is .

obtaired from the Board after notice and hearing.

{c) intenuionzi deviations of short distances necessary to
straighien the hole. sidetrack, junk, or correct other mechanical
difficulties may be accomplished without the issuance of a permit,
but the cperatol shall immediately notify the Board by letter or
telegram oi the fact thereof.

(d) Except as set forth in paragraphs (d) and (e) hereof, no
well mav be directicnally deviated from its normal course unless
authorization so tc do is {irst obtained from the Board after
notice and hearing.

(e) In the event an operator in guwod faith commences and
proceeds with the drilling of a straight well and tacreafter, jor
reasons acceplable to the operator, desires to directionally deviate
the well, he may do so at his own rrisk, {irst notifyvinr :ne Board
by letter or telegram of the fact thereof. Or comp.ciir of such
well as a producer, the operator must immediately spp!y for a
permit from the Board on notice and hearing for apnreval of such
intentinnal deviation. Pending such approvai or disapproval, the
Board may assign a temporary allowable only to such well.




ISSISSIFPI LAWS OF 1848 AS AMENDED IN 1630 41

(1) In cases of directionally deviated drilling the Board shall
have the right to assess appropriate allowable penalties to pre-
vent undue draina

e {rom offset properties and to adjust possible
inequities caused iy the direct{gn:fedrining. ! '

(g) When a weil is directionally deviated from its normal
course Yor any reason, a complete angular deviation and-direc-
tional survey of the finished hole shall be made at the expense of
the operator and a certified ¢opy of such survey shali filed
with the Board within 30 days.

(h) The Board shall have the right to make or to require any
3 operator to make a directional survey of-any hoie at such opera-
4 tor's expense. The Board shall also have the right to require an

vperator to make a directional survéy of any hole at the reguest
of an offset operator, if, in the Board’s opinion, such is necessary,

but at the expense and risk of said offset operator unless it .ic
found that such well is completed at a point cutiside the operator’s
:idrming unit.

(i} All prcducible wells drilled from the effective date of
this order which are located 300 ft. or less from any drilling unit
ine and that reach a depth of 4000 feet or more shail have
o1 lirecticnal surveys made to the total depth of the hole before
wq~etting the final string of casing. A certified copy of such direc-

:ional surveys shall be filed with the Board by the operator within

No well shall be permitted to produce either cil or gas from
fferent pools through' the same string of casing 2nd no weil
all be completed with th.e casing open to one pool and the tuking
pen to another, unless a permit is obtained from the Beard afier
hsitice and hearing.

i
LE 15 Fire Hazazds

}(a) Anything that might constitute a fire hazard and which is

3| . used, or useful, in the operation of the well, tanks, separator
E‘gﬂiher equipment shall be removed to a distance of at least 108
671

T

L el from the well location, tanks and separa

arators. All heaters,
caters and other fired vessels shall be located at least 100 feet

n all vessels handling or storing crude oil.

-

) All opcn hole drill stem tests shall be completed in the
-vlight hours before sunset. No well shall be swabbed into pro-

4.1 ‘)’on except during daylight hours, except in known low pres-
3 r‘b_ areas.

(c) Qil shall not be stored in earthen reservoirs or in open
30t itacles.

i
3

e
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SURVEY OF 12 STATES *

Natural Hole deviation ' Percent
1. . Reauire no ‘-‘.'nor\'l't'! rules ., - - — m i e e el - - 25
2. Require practlcal minimum hole deviation (none stated) - - 33
3. Require reported deviation tests T T 17
4. Require minimum reasonable deviation from vertical
~ not to exceed 3° S e 17
5. May require straightening of hole if deviation ,
exceeds 4% - - o 1 oo oo o o I L S 8
6. Commission may require survey when bottom of hole
location is in doubt = = = = = = = = = = = 2 - = = - « « 8
7. Require survey (if demanded by offset operator)
Paid for by- offset operator - - - = = = = = = = = - = = 33
Paid for by operator - = = - = = = = = = - - = = = - - - 17
Paid for by offender —= = = = = = = = ¢ = = « = = = =« - - 17
Controled Dircctionnl Drilling
1. Requires application and aporoval - = - = = = = = =~ « - = 50
2. Require hearing - - - = = = - = = = = & = = = = = = =« =« = » 25
3. Require depth and exact surfazce lcoecation ~ - = - = - - - = L2
4. Require direction of deviation and distance
- -bottom hole - surface - - = = = = = = =@ = = = = = = = = 50
5. Require directional survey upon ccmpletion — = = = = = - - 66
6. Reguire no special rules for deviating well due
to hole conditions {other than notiilcatlon in
some states) - = - = = = - « & - - o - 4 = & 4 -« - - - 58
7. Commission will assess approprlate allowable penalties - - 25
8. Proceed at own risk with hearing later - - - - = = -« = - = 8
9. Require or state other details - = = = = = = « = = =« - « = 17
10. No speclal rules = = = = = = = = = = = - & = = = = - = = - 8
* —— Tllinois, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, Oklahoma, Colorado

Wyoming, Alabama, Arkansas, Florida, Louisiana, Mississippi




